
College. Announces Conference Speakers 
The 1982 Bible Conference will feature 

four speakers, according to Dr. Robert 
Picirilli, dean. They are Dr. Alfred Martin, 
Rev. Dennis Wiggs, Rev. Joseph Jones, and 
Dr. Kenneth Riggs. The dates for the con­ 
ference are March 7-11. 

Dr. Martin, a teacher at Dallas Bible Col­ 
lege, has been active for many years in the 
American Association of Bible Colleges. He 
was on the executive committee for 10 years 
and served as vice president and president. 
He also served two years on the Board of 
Directors of the Council on Postsecondary 
Accreditation (COPA). Dr. Martin served 31 
years on the faculty of Moody Bible Institute, 
where he also was dean, vice president and 
dean of education. He has written several 
books and correspondence courses for 
Moody Press. 

Rev. Wiggs has been a highly respected 
and successful Free Will Baptist pastor for 
20 years. He currently pastors the First FWB 
Church of Beaufort, North Carolina. He is on 
the General Board of the National Associa­ 
tion of Free Will Baptists and has been on 
the Board of Foreign Missions. Wiggs is a 
graduate of Bob Jones University and did 
graduate studies at Columbia Bible College. 

Rev. Jones, a member of the English/ 

Speech faculty, has taught at FWBBC since 
1967. He earned his B.A. at the college and 
received his B.S. and M.A. from the Iniver­ 
sity of Alabama. At FWBBC, he was presi­ 
dent of the student body and was chosen 
Outstanding Student for 1964-65. Jones has 
directed a number of outstanding dramatic 
productions for the college. 

Dr. Riggs, Chairman of FWBBC's Teacher 
Education Department, has been on the 
school's faculty since 1971. He is recognized 
as an outstanding preacher and maintains an 
active preaching ministry. After receiving his Dr. Alfred Martin 
B.A. from the Bible College, he earned an 
M.S. at Old Dominion University, an M.Ed. 
at Middle Tennessee State University, and a 
Ph.D. at George Peabody College. 
The FWBBC Alumni Association will hold 

its annual meeting during the conference. 
Association President Gene Outland encour­ 
ages alumni to attend the conference and 
alumni activities. , 
The annual conference has featured great 

preaching for nearly four decades. This year's 
meeting will continue that tradition. Plan 
now to be among the 1,200-1,500 who will 
enjoy the 1982 Bible Conference, March Rev. Joseph Jones 
7-11. 

Dr. Kenneth Riggs 

The Choral Union 
Campus Drama, Music Program 
Highlight Christmas Season 

Two special programs highlighted the 
Christmas season at FWBBC in December. 
Harold G. Sliker's play, "The Other Wise 
Man," was presented three times on campus 
by the Evangel Players drama team. Then, 
on December 12, the Instrumental Ensem­ 
ble and Choral Union presented a music pro­ 
gram that featured selections from Handel's 
"Messiah." / 

Joseph Jones directed the moving and 
beautiful play, based on a short story by 
Henry Van Dyke, about a wise man who ar­ 
rives too late at Bethlehem to worship the 
Christ child and spends his life searching for 
Him. The cast featured Randy Fosse, a senior 
from Marion, Illinois, in the title role. 

Rodney Whaley's Instrumental Ensemble 
gave a rousing tribute to the season with 
selections from Tschaikowsky's "Nutcracker 
Suite" and Byer's "Christmas Spectacular. 
The Choral Union, directed by Dr. Vernon 
Whaley, is composed of students and others 
who wish to participate. Their voices filled 
Memorial Auditorium with the beautiful 
strains of Handel's great work. Four featured 
soloists-Robert Baines, Lynn Hodges, John 
Baker Thomas, and Vicki Whaley-were 
superb. 

The college family is grateful for those 
whose time and talent combined to make 
this Christmas season very special. 



The Florence Christian Academy Saints 

Alabama Team Wins Basketball Tourney 
Eight basketball teams from Free Will 

Baptist high schools in seven states partici­ 
pated in FWBBC's third High School Basket­ 
ball Tournament, held on campus January 
7-.9. Taking first place, after three days of play 
and five undefeated games, were the Flor­ 
ence Christian Academy Saints from First 
FWB Church. Florence, Alabama. The Saints 
also won the college's first tournament, in 
1979. 
The Heritage Temple Hawks, from Colum­ 

bus, Ohio, took second place. Third place 
went to the Farmington Christian Academy 
Warriors from Farmington, Missouri. The 
Van Buren Christian Academy team, Van 
Buren, Arkansas, was awarded the tourna­ 
ment's Christian Testimony Trophy. 

Mark Johnson, the college athletic direc­ 
tor said that the teams were well prepared 
and the competition was good. "This was 
probably the most balanced tournament 
we've had to date, in terms of competitive­ 
ness," he added. 
The Florence team, coached by Bobby 

Montgomery, was well trained and cool 
under pressure, overcoming a lead held by 
the Heritage Hawks in the final game to take 
the championship, 57.53, 

Randy Capps, a 5'11 " junior guard from 
Florence, was selected the tournament's 
Most Valuable Player. Seven other players 
were selected to join him on the All Tourna­ 
ment Team: 

1. Kirk Addison, Liberty Christian School, 
Durham, NC 

2. Ricky Bivens, Liberty Christian School, 
Durham, NC 

3. Rod Hutcherson, Heritage Temple 
Christian School, Columbus, OH 

4. Dale Kopp, Heritage Temple Christian 
School, Columbus, OH 

5. Mark Lancaster, Randall Christian Aca 
demy, Memphis, TN 

6. Joe McFarland, Farmington Christian 
Academy, Farmington, MO 

7. David Miller, Peninsula Christian 
School, Newport News, VA 

The tournament brought nearly 200 
players, cheerleaders, and fans to the cam­ 
pus. Many expressed their enjoyment of 
meeting teams from other Free Will Baptist 
schools across the denomination. 

Next year's tournament is scheduled for 
January 6-8, 1983. Florence, as this year's 
champion, will be invited back. Participation 
is limited to eight teams in order to preserve 
the double-elimination format. Coach 
Johnson says, "Invitations for next year's 
tournament will be going out within the next 
few weeks.' 

Fall Welcome Days 
Draws Record Attendance 
The college's fall Welcome Days, held 

December 3-5, drew 255 prospective stu­ 
dents and sponsors from 69 Free Will Bap­ 
tist churches in 13 states, according to Dr. 
Charles Hampton, coordinator of the event. 
This was a record attendance for the fall ses­ 
sion, he noted. 

The largest group (15) came from Green­ 
ville North Carolina. The most from one 
church was 13, who came from the South­ 
side FWB Church of Paintsville, Kentucky. 
The following numbers were registered by 
states: 

Alabama 30 
Colorado . . . . . . . . . . 1 
Georgia . . . . . . ..33 
Illinois ... 4 
Indiana.. 8 
Kentucky . 14 
Michigan 5 
Missouri ...11 
North Carolina. .90 
Ohio. 2 
South Carolina....21 
Tennessee...32 
Texas 4 

The spring Welcome Days is scheduled for 
April 8-10. Why not bring a group of high 
school juniors and seniors from your church? 
For information, please write or call the 
college. 

Largest Loan Fund Gift 
Presented to College 
The largest single gift ever made to the 

college's student loan fund was recently re­ 
ceived by President Charles Thigpen. Checks 
totaling $10,000 were given to the college 
in memory of Clarence E. Coker, Sr., and in 
honor of Mrs. Laura Jane Coker. The Cokers 
are the parents of Mrs. Thigpen. 

Mr. Coker, who went to be with the Lord 
in January 1980, was a lifelong resident of 
Clarendon County, South Carolina. He was 
a farmer and businessman until his retire­ 
ment a few years before his death. Dr. 
Thigpen says, "Mr. Coker was a fine Chris­ 
tian man who lived by the principles of Gods 
word. He was a leader in his local church, 
Turbeville Southern Methodist, and one of 
its most faithful supporters. Mrs. Coker, who 
survives, is a dedicated Christian who pos­ 
sesses a vision for the spiritual needs of men, 
both at home and around the world. We are 
honored as a college that members of the 
Coker family have chosen this means of hon­ 
oring their parents." 

Dr. Thigpen has long recognized the need 
for low-interest loan funds that will help 
financially pressed students. "This newly es­ 
tablished loan fund will enable many young 
people to receive Christian training," he said. 

If you are interested in establishing an 
honorary or memorial loan fund, please write 
or call the college. 

Mississippi Couple 
Makes First Annuity Gift 
The first annuity gift made to the college 

under the new Gift Annuity Program was 
given in December by Mr. and Mrs. Hubert 
Post of Tupelo, Mississippi, according to 
Public Relations Director Paul Ketteman. The 
Posts presented a deed to President Charles 
Thigpen for property valued at $78,000. 

Concerning his gift, Mr. Post said, "The 
Lord gave us this property many years ago. 
We have used it all of these years and felt 
it was only right that we give it back to Him. 
We knew of no better place to give it than 
to our college." 

Under the Gift Annuity Program (GAP), 
the Posts will receive a quarterly payment 
from the college that is greater than the rent 
they had been receiving, said Mr. Ketteman. 
He says that they are also relieved of the 
responsibility of renting and maintaining the 
property. By giving the property to the col­ 
lege, rather than placing it in their wills, Mr. 
and Mrs. Post will save such expenses as pro­ 
bate costs and lawyers' fees, etteman 
observed. 

On January 5, Mr. Ketteman personally 
delivered to the Posts the first GAP check 
to be issued. 

If you would like information on the pro­ 
gram, please write or call the college. 



FWBBC Students Approved 
For Summer Missions Service 
Twelve FWBBC students have been ap­ 

proved for service as 1982 summer mission­ 
aries, according to Rolla Smith, general 
director of the Foreign Missions Department. 
They will spend ten weeks assisting Free Will 
Baptist missionaries on five foreign fields. 
The appointees are busy now raising funds 

to cover their expenses. The summer mis­ 
sionaries, their home states and the fields on 
which they will serve are listed below: 

Michael Rial (OK) Japan 
Joanna Sasser (MO) France 
Ginny Reeves (MO) France 
Mark Williford (TIN) Brazil 
Myron Stafford (MS) Brazil 
Daniel Felts (MO) Brazil 
Keith Stewart (VA) Brazil 
Phillip Smith (WA) Panama 
Cheri Bruner (GA)-lvory Coast 
Sarah Malone (IL)-lvory Coast 
Norman McFall (AL)- Brazil 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Coats (TN)-Panama 
Rev. Smith says that the student summer 

missionary program serves several purposes. 
"The program is a means of helping the can­ 
didate and foreign missions board determine 
whether or not God's will for the candidate 
is foreign missions service." He notes that 26 
Free Will Baptist missionaries formerly 
served as summer missionaries. 
The summer missionary also lends a help­ 

ing hand to his missionary host. Rev. Smith 
says that the work assignments vary from 
field to field. 

Finally, the summer missionary's experi­ 
ence on the foreign field will leave a lifelong 
impression. Rev. Smith says that the expe­ 
rience "strengthens the candidate's commit­ 
ment to Christ and fosters enthusiasm for 
missions...irrespective of his area of Chris­ 
tian service.·· 

New Choir Recording 
Available From College 

A new record was recently cut by 
the College Choir and may be ordered 
from the college. It is entitled "Well 
With My Soul," and is available for 
$7.95, plus $1 for postage/handling. 
To order yours, write: 
Free Will Baptist Bible College 
3606 West End Avenue 
P.O. Box 50117 
Nashville, TN 37205 

Summer Missionary Appointees 

143 Make Fall Semester Dean's List 
With the close of first semester examinations, the Registrar's Office released the names 

of 143 students who averaged "B" or higher and were placed on the Dean's List of honor 
students. Eleven made straight "A" for the 18-week period. The Dean's List students are: 

"A" HONOR ROLL 
Darlene Corey (Fr.). NC 
Randy Fosse (Sr.) .... IL 
Keli Harvey (Fr.) . FL 
Jack Lysaker (Sp.) .MIN 
Morris Proctor (Jr.). .TIN 
Tina Randolph (Soph.) . AL. 
Jayne Sweeney (Soph.) .. WV 
Danny Talcott (Fr.) OR 
Johnie Terry (Fr.) . VA 
Ruth Thigpen (Soph.)....TN 
Pam Westerman (Jr.) .AR 

"B" HONOR ROLL 
Seniors 
Jessica Barnes NC 
Richard Bowen. GA 
Kathy Cannon . . .. TN 
Zen is Childress .... TN 
Nancy Cox AL 
Danny Felts . . MO 
Clayton Hampton TN 
Mike Hill .. TX 
Melissa Long. ..AL 
Mark Maddox ..Al 
Sarah Malone...ll 
Mark McPeak ...VA 
Mike Mize ..... AR 
Richard O'Neal .VA 
Joy Ogle NC 
Angela Outland TN 
Joanna Sasser MO 
Laura Sawyer ...AR 
Eddie Smith ..Al 
Rhoda Trimble ..... TN 
Mike Walker..TX 
Juniors 
Mike Armstrong..Al 
Ginger Baines. AL 
Rickey Bowling...Al 
Greg Bruley...Al 
Larry Bryan. . NC 
Janet Bryant FL 
Kathy Coats VA 
David Crowe .Al 
Jamie Crowe....··....GA 
Rodney Garrett MD 
Ruth Gooding NC 
Tammy Hampton....Al. 
Mike Hiltibidal ... IL 
Janet ing..NC 

Larry Lovell.. ..VA 
Betty Maddox MS 
Norman McFall AL 
Bobbi McReynolds OH 
Martin McWilliams MO 
Judy Nance Ml 
Brian Nolen. .KY 
Brian Peters .... VA 
Joy Picirilli .. TN 
Tim Raburn. ·..AL 
Teresa Raffield MS 
Mike Rial OK 
Mark Riggs...AL 
Debra Robinson SC 
Norma Jean Sawrie .SC 
Tim Steele Ml 
Roy Swisher KY 
Jackie Underwood AL 
Vivian Waller ..NC 
Danny Williams ..... NC 
Sophomores 
Teresa Andrews .. ID 
Connie Barnes .... NC 
Angela Barrow..NC 
Keith Bartlett . . ..... Ml 
Mickey Cantrell...TN 
Gerald Carraway....NC 
Stephen Cooper . . . IN 
Terri Creech NC 
Lisa Davis. NC 
David Downs .. IN 
Martin Elliott LA 
Merritt Floyd Jr SC 
Cynthia Fry...MO 
Marcia Furlow IL 
Jeff Hart . . . . NC 
Amy Hayes . . IL 
Susan Hiltibidal NC 
Mark Hollis ..Al 
Kerry Hyatt. . IN 
Darla Jolly .Y 
Anthony Kearney....\VA 
Susan Keesling . MO 
Darlene Latham VA 
James Leonard . . OH 
Jane Mallard. .GA 
Richard McManus. NC 
David Mishler. .Al 
William Preston ..KY 
Gwen Riddle ..TN 
Marsha Rolen ... NC 

Mike Sager . . . . TN 
Christopher Shore IN 
Phillip Smith WA 
Jonathan Snow . . .. GA 
Sharon Stone SC 
Mark Trotter . . . TN 
Kim Watkins.....MS 
Kellie Wingate .MO 
Freshmen 
Paul Ange....······...TN 
Pam Baker .SC 
Sheila Ball ... AR 
Connie Brown .SC 
Jena Carrington...NC 
Stanley Coker ...SC 
Marlene Corey ...NC 
Rebecca Fowler. . AL 
Dave Franks Jr. ·...TN 
Deborah Gardner NC 
Tammy Green . . TN 
Yvette Hayes...NC 
Dennis Huff . . .. SC 
Carol Malone. . . AL 
Monica McNeese. . .. TN 
Scott McPeak ...VA 
David Messer TN 
Denise Newman OH 
Kristina Nickell WA 
Brent Nix....Al 
Jill Picirilli TN 
Tim Presley...TN 
Gwen Richardson VA 
Jeff Riggs TN 
Nancy Scroggs . . NC 
Teresa Settle .MD 
Barry Simpson NC 
Marie Smith AL 
Deborah Snedden IL 
Kathy Sparks. KY 
Teresa Stinnett TN 
Jean Stone ..SC 
Robert Taylor...GA 
Amanda Wall ..NC 
Jennifer Wiggs .... NC 
Sherry Williams ....NC 
Special 
Jeff Gaskins NC 
Charles McKinney . Canada 
im Morris TN 



The Free Will Baptist Bible College Choir and The Evangel Players 
drama team will hold 20 services in nine states during the college's 
spring break, March 11-19, according to information from the Public 
Relations Office. The Choir, directed by Dr. Vernon Whaley, will pre­ 
sent a program of music and drama entitled "Faithful To His Call­ 
ing." The Evangel Players are directed by Joseph Jones and will pre­ 
sent the play "World Without End." 

Please look at the schedule below and try to attend a service if either 
group is in your area: 

me 1s2 coeeco DATE THEE COLLEGE CHOIR THE EVANGEL PLAYERS 
Evangel Players Randy Fosse and Sue Horton Thurs. Guin FWB Ch. Cookeville FWB Ch. 

Mar. 11 Guin, AL Cookeville, TN 
Fri. First FWB Ch. Fairview FWB Ch. 
Mar. 12 Northport, AL Spartanburg, SC 
Sat. Bellview FWB Ch. Goshen FWB Ch. 
Mar. 13 Colquitt, GA Mt. Holly, NC 
Sun. (AM) First FWB Ch. Mt. Carmel FWB Ch. 
Mar. 14 Albany, GA Lexington, NC 
Sun. (PM) First FWB Ch. Peace FWB Ch. 
Mar. 14 Dothan, AL Wilson, NC 
Mon. Beulah FWB Ch. First FWB Ch. 
Mar. 15 Pensacola, FL Richmond, VA 
Tues. Harmony FWB Ch. Bethel FWB Ch. 
Mar. 16 Lake Butler, FL Woodbridge, VA 
Wed. Pine Level FWB Ch. Mt. Calvary FWB Ch. 
Mar. 17 Alma, GA Perryman, MD 
Thurs. Horse Branch FWB Ch. Truth FWB Ch. 
Mar. 18 Turbeville, SC New Oxford, PA 
Fri. First FWB Ch. First FWB Ch. 
Mar. 19 Florence, SC Roanoke, VA 

Choir, Drama Tours Schedules Announced 

ALABAMA-Dr. Riggs, 3/14-19. Area Crusade, Vernon. ARKANSAS-Dr. 
Thigpen, 2/23-24, Ministers Meeting, Faith FWB, Jonesboro; 2/25-26, 
American Ass n of Bible Colleges, Fayetteville. ILLINOIS--- Mr. Ketteman, 
3/26-27. State Assn, Ewing. KENTUCKY-Dr. Riggs, 3/12-13, Trinity FWB, 
Bowling Green MICHIGAN-Mr. Breeden, 2/14 (AM). Romulus FWB, Romulus; 
2/14 (PM) Belleville FWB. Belleville; 3/6. Wolverine Ass'n, Flint; 3/7 (AM). 
First FWB, Lansing; 3/7 (PM). First FWB. Pontiac. MISSISSIPPI=- Mr. Hughes, 
2/28 (AM). Pearce Chapel FWB. Smithville; 2/28 (PM), Poplar Springs FWB, 
Iuka NORTH CAROLINA-Mr. Hughes, 3/28-4/2. Prospect FWB, Dunn; Mr. 

Ketteman, 4/11 (PM), St. John FWB, Goldsboro OKLAHOMA-Mr. Breeden, 
2/20, First Oklahoma Quarterly, Choctaw; 2/21 (AM), Southwest FWB, Okla. 
City; 2/21 (PM), Southern Oaks FWB, Okla. City; 2/23, Hillsdale FWB College, 
Moore; 2/24, Northeast FWB, Shawnee; Mr. Ketteman, 3/28, Locust Grove 
FWB, Locust Grove. SOUTH CAROLINA--Dr. Picirilli, 2/18-19, State Ass'n, 
Peace FWB, Spartanburg. TENNESSEE-Mr. Hughes, 2/21 (AM), Horton 
Heights FWB, Nashville; 4/4, Cross Timbers FWB, Nashville; Dr. Riggs, 
2/26-28, Youth Retreat, Good Springs FWB, Pleasant View; 3/28-4/2, Heads 
FWB, Cedar Hill. VIRGINIA-Mr. Hughes, 3/5-7, First FWB, Newport News. 

Scene from 
·"The Other Wise Man" BULLETIN 



Miss Darkes, 
Dr. Riggs 

College Sponsors Seminar 
On Overhead Projector 

Several hundred students and visitors at­ 
tended a seminar on the use of the overhead 
projector that was sponsored by the college 
on March 1. Conducting the demonstration 
in the college's Memorial Auditorium was 
Miss Anna Sue Darkes, executive director of 
Faith Venture Visuals. 
The challenging three-hour seminar was 

BIBLE CONFERENCE REPOR 
"I am glad that our people have an ap­ 

petite for the Word of God," said Rev. Dennis 
Wiggs as he addressed some 1,000 Free Will 
Baptists during the college's recent 1982 
Bible Conference. It was apparent that he was 
right. As always, where you find the Bible 
being preached in truth and power, there you 
will find Free Will Baptists. 
This year's conference, March 7-11, was 

well attended and the spirit was enthusias­ 
tic. Special music coupled with the messages 
to encourage the discouraged and inspire the 
weary. 

Rev. Wiggs, pastor of the First FWB 
Church of Beaufort, NC, spoke four times 
from the Old Testament book of Jonah. 

Dr. Alfred Martin, from Dallas (TX) Bible 
College, was also a featured speaker. His five 
messaaes ranged from Isaiah's description 
of the Saviour's greatness (Isa. 9:6) to Paul's 
description to Timothy of the believer 
(Soldier, Workman, Vessel and Servant, II 
Tim. 2) and the sufficiency of God's Word as 
the Christian's resource in perilous times (II 
Tim. 3:16-17). 

Dr. Kenneth Riggs, chairman of the col­ 
lege's Education Department, spoke three 
times on the superiority of Jesus Christ as 
set forth in the book of Colossians. Especially 

pointed was his message on the "inner sins" 
of believers in Colossians 3:1-14. 

Rev. Joseph Jones, a member of the 
FWBBC English-Speech Department, 
preached three times on the theme "In 
Christ." He painted graphic pictures of the 
Christian's exalted position and pointed out 
that some 164 times in the New Testament 
the child of God is said to be vitally linked 
to the Lord Jesus Christ. 

In addition to performances by a number 
of students and teachers in the college's 
Music Department, several guests brought 
special music during the services. Ann 
Thigpen Maines, daughter of President and 
Mrs. Charles Thigpen, sang several solos. An 
alumni quartet composed of Douglas Hen­ 
derson, Blaine Hughes, Bill Gardner and Joe 
Creech was also a blessing. 

The FWBBC Alumni Association met dur­ 
ing the conference for fellowship and busi­ 
ness. Alumni adopted a resolution reaffirm­ 
ing their confidence in the college and pledg­ 
ing anew their support. 
The 1983 Bible Conference is scheduled 

for March 6-10. (See in this issue a list of the 
important FWBBC events scheduled for 
1982-83.) [ii 

attended by elementary education students 
and other students who were interested in the 
use of the overhead. The college also invited 
area pastors, Christian school personnel and 
denominational employees, many of whom 
accepted. 

To whet appetites for the afternoon 
demonstration, Miss Darkes used the over­ 
head to bring a devotion for the whole col­ 
lege family in a special morning chapel 
service. 

Dr. Kenneth Riggs, chairman of the Ele­ 
mentary Education Department, was pleased 
with both Miss Darkes' presentation and the 
response of those who attended. Her demon­ 
stration showed how effective the overhead 
projector can be as a tool for teaching in 
church and school. 

For more information on the ministry of 
Faith Venture Visuals, you may contact them 
at Post Office Box 423, Lititz, PA 17543. 

Dr. Johnson 

Dr. L. C. Johnson To Bring 
Baccalaureate, Graduation 
Messages 

Dr. L. C. Johnson, the college's first presi­ 
dent and first chancellor, will preach the 1982 
baccalaureate message on Sunday evening, 
May 9, as Free Will Baptist Bible College 
celebrates the completion of its 40th year, 
according to President Charles A. Thigpen. 
Dr. Johnson will also speak at commence­ 
ment exercises on May 13. 

Some 84 graduates are hoping to finish 
two-, three- and four-year programs in May. 
About 63 seniors anticipate the completion 
of Bachelor Degree programs, 11 plan to 
receive the three-year Christian Worker's 
Bible Diploma, and 10 are scheduled to com­ 
plete work on the two-year Associate of 
Science in Business program. 

Dr. Johnson served 34 years as FWBBC 
president before he retired from the office 
in June 1979. The Board of Trustees asked 
him to serve as chancellor of the college, 
which he did for two years, until June 1981. 

Graduation week begins with the bacca­ 
laureate service and ends with commence­ 
ment exercises. Other special events include 
a concert by the College Choir and a break­ 
fast for the graduates and their families, 
hosted by the college. 



1982-83 Special Events 
at 

Free Will Baptist Bible College 

AUGUST, 1982 
Aug. 23 
Aug. 24-25 
Aug. 26 

OCTOBER 
Oct. 6-10 
Oct. 15 

NOVEMBER 
Nov. 1-3 
Nov. 25-29 

DECEMBER 
Dec. 2-4 
Dec. 16 

JANUARY, 1983 
Jan. 3 
Jan. 4 
Jan. 5 
Jan. 6-8 

FEBRUARY 
Feb. 11-12 
Feb. 14-16 

MARCH 
Mar. 6-10 
Mar. 10-15 

APRIL 
Apr. 7-9 

MAY 
May 8 

May 12 

Opening Service 
Registration 
Classes Begin 

Campus Revival 
Fall Banquet 

Missionary Conf. 
Thanksgiving 

Vacation 

Welcome Days 
Semester Ends 

Semester Begins 
Registration 
Classes Begin 
High School 

Basketball 
Tournament 

Spring Banquets 
Principals' Conf. 

Bible Conf. 
Spring Vacation 

Welcome Days 

Baccalaureate 
Service 

Commencement 
Exercises 

648 Enrollment 
Sets New Student Record 

A record 648 students enrolled at FWBBC 
for the 1981-82 school year, according to 
Registrar Charles E. Hampton. They came 
from 35 states and six foreign countries, his 
records show. 
The largest number from one state is the 

108 from North Carolina. Other states that 
are well represented in this year's student 
body are Tennessee (96), Alabama (61), 
Virginia (51). 
The spring semester registration, com­ 

pleted in early January, saw 49 new students 
join returnees for a total semester enrollment 
of 533. 

It is significant that 40% of the student 
body is preparing either for the preaching 
ministry or the mission field. Ministerial 
students number 175. Missions students total 
86. 

We thank God for this outstanding group 
of young people. 

Christmas Project Tops $55,000, 
Passes 1981 Total 

Students, faculty and staff returned from 
Christmas holidays with nearly $53,000 in 
gifts for the college, according to Public Rela­ 
tions Director Paul Ketteman. The funds 
were raised while the college family was 
home for the vacation and were turned in 
and totaled at a special chapel service held 
on campus January 7. 

The total finally reached $55,290.52 
before the drive was officially closed, sur­ 
passing last year's total of $53,749 by over 
$1,500. 
Except for $4,500, all of the money raised 

has been in cash, signed monthly check­ 
books, and corporate matching gifts. Mr. 
etteman also pointed out that raising it cost 
the college virtually nothing, since it was 
done voluntarily. 
The Christmas Project receipts will help 

the college meet its $580,000-general fund 
gift budget for 1981-82. 

Mr. and Mrs. Post with President Thigpen 

GUARANTEED: 
Satisfaction and Security 

Your money can help to train young 
people at Free Will Baptist Bible Col­ 
lege and provide a guaranteed retire­ 
ment income for you! 
The college's Gift Annuity Program 

(GAP) can give you the same satisfac­ 
tion and security that Mr. and Mrs. 
Hubert Post of Tupelo, Mississippi, are 
enjoying. The Posts recently became 
the college's first GAP investors. 

For information on how you can in­ 
vest in a gift annuity, please write: 

Gift Annuity Program 
Free Will Baptist Bible College 

3606 West Avenue 
Nashville, Tennessee 37205 

February 10 was a Day of Prayer at Free 
Will Baptist Bible College. What is a Day of 
Prayer? Alumni are very familiar with the 
long-standing practice in which the admin­ 
istration suspends all classes and gathers the 
college family for a prolonged time of prayer. 

On the latest Day of Prayer, everyone met 
in the auditorium to sing, share special 
needs, and hear a challenge on prayer. Then 
the body was broken into smaller units led 
by upperclassmen for a long season of 
prayer. As time drifted toward the lunch 
hour, students and college personnel reas­ 
sembled in the auditorium to hear testi­ 
monies. Some testified of a closer fellowship 
with the Lord. Others admitted that a burden 
for the lost that had been fading had been 
renewed. Some announced calls to specific 
fields of Christian service. 

Free Will Baptists can know that Free Will 
Baptist Bible College still believes in prayer 
and urges every student and teacher to walk 
close to the Lord in the fellowship of prayer. 

75 Summer Interns 
Need Sponsoring Church 

Some 75 FWBBC students will need a 
Free Will Baptist church in which to serve 
a 10-week internship this summer, says Dr. 
Joseph Ange, director of the internship pro­ 
gram. The interns will include ministerial, 
Christian education, and music students, he 
adds, as well as some who are being trained 
in more than one of these areas. 

"The cost is nominal for sponsoring an 
intern," he says. "Almost any church can af­ 
ford a summer intern." In the past, 290 in­ 
terns have served in 28 states and two for­ 
eign countries. Some churches in the newly 
admitted Atlantic Association (Canada) are 
already planning to use FWBBC students this 
summer. 

Dr. Ange stresses the good work done by 
interns in the past eight summers. Reports 
show that they led over 1,300 people to the 
Lord and saw over 3,000 make other deci­ 
sions. 

Could you use a Bible College student this 
summer? To help in VBS? To assist in com 
munity visitation? If you could, write or call: 

Dr. Joseph Ange 
c/o Free Will Baptist Bible College 

3606 West End Avenue 
Nashville, Tennessee 37205 

(615) 383-1340 



Tim Raburn and Dr. Stanley Outlaw 
tipoff for men's game., 

Faculty/Staff and Seniors 
Split Basketball Games 

FWBBC faculty and seniors shared the vic­ 
tories in a pair of annual basketball games 
played Friday, February 26, in the college 
Activities Building, according to Athletic Di­ 
rector Mark Johnson. 

In the women's contest, the faculty nar­ 
rowly squeezed out a victory over the seniors, 
33-30. Debra Moore proved that English/ 
Speech are not her only specialties as she 
scored 16 points for the teachers. Senior Kim 
Stegall led her squad with 1O points. 

While the men's game was spirited, the 
outcome was never really in doubt as the 
seniors led the way to a 7l-54 victory. Mark 
Riggs scored 18 points, leading all seniors. 
Jeff Gaskins, ably assisting the faculty team, 
scored 21. 
These games have become an annual 

finale to the campus basketball season, and 
are looked forward to by both spectators and 
players. 

Graduate School On Schedule, 
Areas of Study Outlined 

Plans for the new Graduate School are 
taking shape well, according to President 
Charles A. Thigpen. He sees no barrier to 
opening the school on schedule in August 
1982. Seven students-all FWBBC grad­ 
uates who live in the Nashville area-have 
enrolled in the first Graduate School courses, 
which were taught by Dr. Robert Woodard 
during the fall and spring semesters of this 
school year. 

The school will open with a one-year pro­ 
gram for ministerial students who have 
already completed an undergraduate major 
in Bible. The graduate program will lead to 
a master's degree in pastoral studies. Eight 
major subject areas will be covered in the pro­ 
gram, according to FWBBC Dean Robert Pici­ 
rilli. These areas will be broken down into 
specific courses which will be announced 
later. The eight areas are: 
OLD TESTAMENT A Biblical theology 
approach will be taken. The Old Testament 
will be dealt with as a whole and theological 
themes will be studied in selected books/ 
portions. Attention will be given to the cove. 
nants as providing the basic framework for 
the progress of revelation. 
NEW TESTAMENT The approach will be 
Biblical exegesis. Methods of exegesis will be 
studied and selected portions will be exe­ 
geted. The goal is to provide a foundation for 
the Biblical/ expository preaching of the New 
Testament. 
SYSTEMATIC THEOLOGY- The Arminian 
and Calvinistic systems, as well as the other 
conservative views, will be compared. 
BIBLICAL PREACHING- The preparation 

and delivery of expository messages will be 
featured. The emphasis will be on careful 
interpretation and application of the Word. 
Methods of Bible study also will be treated. 
PASTORAL LEADERSHIP/CHURCH 
DEVELOPMENT This study will view the 
Biblical concept of the ministry, interpersonal 
relationships, various philosophies of church 
growth, and church administration, includ­ 
ing church finances. 
BIBLICAL COUNSELING- This study area 
will include both one-on-one counseling and 
the preaching and church life that meets 
people's needs. The Biblical teachings on 
personality will be examined. Practical 
counseling experience may be included. 
CHURCH HISTORY- The history of the 
Church in its post-reformation period, espe­ 
cially in America, will be studied. 
APOLOGETICS/CONTEMPORARY 
THOUGHT-Biblical teachings will be set 
in and against current thought patterns. The 
perspective will be Biblical/theological, 
rather than philosophical. Defense against 
various forms of Biblical criticism may be 
included. 

Financial support for the Graduate School 
has been fair, according to Dr. Thigpen. Over 
$147,000 in gifts and commitments had 
come in through February, including 65 
Founder's Club gifts of $1,000 or more. Dr. 
Thigpen estimates that it will cost $250,000 
to launch the Graduate School. 

Please pray as final plans are laid. Pray for 
the Graduate School's teachers and admin­ 
istrators. Pray that students will be led to 
enroll. Pray for property and for financial 
support. And pray that God will use the 
young men who are trained to do a great 
work for Him. 

1982 Summer School 
Includes Three Sessions 

Whether you are a pastor who wants to 
"whet his sword," an alumnus who would like 
to pick up a course you missed, or a pros­ 
pective student who wants to sample 
FWBBC, you can get it during the college's 
1982 Summer School. Two-, three- and five­ 
week sessions are planned, with the longest 
session to span May 18 to June 18. 

Among the courses scheduled are these: 
Bible Doctrines 
Advanced Greek 
World Literature 
Understanding and Helping People 
History and Philosophy of Education 
The Book of Acts 
The Book of Romans 

For detailed information on the specific 
times courses will be offered and the cost, 
please write or call Free Will Baptist Bible 
College. 

Junior/Senior Banquet 
Purple Trojan Program 
Mixed Chorus Concert 
Baccalaureate Service 
College Choir Concert 
Graduation Exercises 
Summer School Begins 

NC Church Makes 
Record College Day Gift 

Parker's Chapel FWB Church, Greenville, 
NC, raised $ 16,034 for FWBBC on Novem­ 
ber 29 in the first attempt the church has ever 
made to hold a College Day. Rev. Jim Nason, 
pastor, challenged his congregation to desig­ 
nate $5,000 from the treasury for the college 
and to raise a matching sum in offerings, for 
a total of $10,000. The people responded 
with offerings that more than doubled the 
amount he challenged them to raise. 

President Charles Thigpen, who was guest 
speaker at the church for College Day, com­ 
mended Rev. Nason and his people. "This is 
the largest amount ever raised by one of our 
churches on its first College Day," he said. 
We are deeply grateful to our many friends 

at Parker's Chapel and for the leadership of 
Pastor Nason." 

Your church could also have a College Day 
for Free Will Baptist Bible College. Please 
contact the college for information or mate­ 
rials. 



Excellent Sales Reported 
For New Choir Album 

Although it has only been available for a 
few weeks, "Well With My Soul," the newest 
album by the College Choir, has sold very 
well, according to Rex Maynard, manager of 
the college store. "At the close of Bible Con­ 
ference, we had already sold over 500 
albums," he says. In addition to Bible Con­ 
ference guests, a number of records have 
been purchased by students and FWBBC 
personnel. Spring choir and drama tours 
after the conference were also helpful in 
boosting sales. 

If you have not ordered yours yet, send 
$7.95, plus $1 for postage and handling, to: 

College Store 
Free Will Baptist Bible College 

3606 West End Avenue 
Nashville, Tennessee 37205 
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Gwen Riddle, Johnie Terry, Randy Kinnick 

1983 Yearbook Staff 
Chosen By Faculty 

The faculty recently selected Gwen Riddle, 
a sophomore from Memphis, TN, to edit the 
1983 edition of the FWBBC yearbook, The 
Lumen. Gwen comes from the Randall 
Memorial FWB Church and graduated from 

Randall Christian Academy, where she edited 
that school's yearbook. She served as assis­ 
tant editor on the 1982 Lumen and as 
treasurer of her sophomore class. 

Working with her is Johnie Terry, a fresh­ 
man this year, from Hampton, VA. The 
faculty asked Johnie to serve as assistant 
editor. He comes from the Bethel FWB 
Church and graduated from Peninsula Chris­ 
tian Academy, where he served as yearbook 
editor. 

Serving as business manager on the 1983 
yearbook is Randy Kinnick, a sophomore 
from Johnson City, TN. Randy is from the 
First FWB Church and graduated from 
Science Hill High School. He is president of 
the Bryan Society, a prayer captain and has 
been active in drama and music on campus. 

The new staff has begun plans on a 
24-page spring supplement to the 1982 
Lumen. The supplement will be published 
during the summer. 

Ads are being received from churches for 
the 1983 Lumen. Full page ads are $9O; half 
page ads, $50; and quarter page ads, $30. 
To reserve an ad, please contact Randy 
Kinnick, in care of the Bible College. 

ALABAMA-Dr. Ange, 6/14-18. Russellville FVVB, Russellville. ARKANSAS 
Rev. Creech and others, 4/16-18. 10 churches of Polk Bayou Ass'n; Rev. 
Hughes, 5/16 (AM), Cavanaugh FVVB, Ft Smith; 5/16 (PM), First FVVB, Ft. 
Smith. CALIFORNIA-Dr. Wisehart, 4/2-3, Woman's Aux. Convention, Fresno; 
Rev. Thigpen, 4,/23-25. State Youth Cont, Fresno. GEORGIA-Rev. Breeden, 
4/16-17. Martin Ass'n, Colquitt; 4/18 (AM), Mt. Gilead FVVB, Bainbridge; 4/18 
(PM). Corinth FVVB, Iron City; Dr. Riggs, 4/23-25. First FVVB, Savannah; Rev. 
Creech, 5/16-21. Bainbridge FVVB, Bainbridge; Dr. Thigpen, 5/29-30, Glennville 
FVVB and Christian Academy, Glennville INDIANA-Dr. Ange, 4/25-5/1, Bible 
FWB. New Castle; Dr. Riggs, 5/7-9, Peace FVVB, Beech Grove KANSAS­ 
Dr. Ange, 6/4-6. Westside FVVB, Wichita. KENTUCKY-Dr. Ange, 4/23-24, 
Second FWB. Ashland MICHIGAN-Rev. Breeden, 517-8, Metropolitan Ass'n, 
Detroit; 5/9 (AM), Wayne FVVB, Wayne; 5/9 (PM), Trinity FVVB, Wmen; 6/5, 
Wolverine Ass'n, Detroit; 6/6, Area churches, Detroit. viiSsuiii--Dr. Thigpen, 
4/25 (AM), Trinity FWB, Bridgeton; 4/26-28, Central Christian College, Moberly; 
Rev. Creech, 6/7-10, State Ass'n, Lebanon. NORTH CAROLINA--Rev. Hughes, 
4/18 (AM). Goshen FWB, Mt. Holly; 5/2 (AM), Faith FWB, Kannapolis; 

6/12-13, Canton FVVB, Canton; Dr. Ange, 5/23-28, Emmanuel FVVB, 
Washington; 5/30-6/2. Ahoskie FVVB, Ahoskie; Rev. Ketteman, 6/7-8, State 
Ass'n, Black Mtn. OHIO-Rev. Ketteman, 4/14-16, Fairborn FWB, Fairborn; 
Dr. Thigpen, 4/16-18, Sciotodale FWB, Portsmouth OKLAHOMA- 
Rev. Breeden, 5/22, First OK Ass'n, Shawnee; 5/23, Area churches, Oklahoma 
City; Dr. Riggs, 5/16-23, \Various OK churches. SOUTH CAROLINA-Rev. Ket- 
teman, 4/21-25, Mt. Elon FWB, Pamplico; Rev. Creech, 4/24, West Colum­ 
bia FWB, Columbia; 4/25, Columbia FVVB, Columbia; Dr. Picirilli, 4/30-5/2, 
West Side FWB, Johnsonville; Or. Thigpen, 5/21-23, Inman FWB and Chris- 
tian Academy, Inman. TENNESSEE-Dr. Riggs, 4/12-18, Mt. Zion FWB, 
Pleasant View; 6/7-13, Oakland FVVB, Joelton; Rev. Hughes, 4/22-25, Cove- 
nant FWB, Southside; 5/22 (AM), Woodbine FWB, Nashville; Dr. Ange, 5/2, 
Gorman FWB, Gorman. TEXAS Dr. Thigpen, 6/9-11, Texas State Ass'n, 
Mc/Alien. viGiiiiA-Dr. Ange, 5/16-21, Faith FWB, Sufiolk. WEST 2 =: 
VIRGINIA--Dr. Ange, 6/7-13, Fairdale; Rev. Ketteman, 6/11-12, State Ass'n, 
Sophia; 6/18-19, KY State Ass'n, Kenova. 
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College Graduates 40th Anniversary Class 
Seventy-five graduates received degrees 

and diplomas at the college's 1982 Com­ 
mencement Exercise held on campus May 
13, bringing to a close the school's 40th 
year of ministry. Dr. L. C. Johnson, the first 
president and only chancellor of the school, 
delivered the baccalaureate message on 
Sunday evening, May 9, and brought a 
graduation challenge on Thursday, May 13. 

· President Charles A. Thigpen felt it ap­ 
propriate that the founding president bring 
the 40th anniversary baccalaureate 
message. He described a college as "the ex- 
tension of someone's vision," In the case of 
Free Will Baptist Bible College, that vision 
was uniquely Dr. Johnson's. 

Taking his text from Genesis 1 :31, Dr. 
Johnson described the Christian life as 
pleasing to God, satisfying to the individual, 
and beautiful to others. 

In his graduation address, Dr. Johnson 
recommitted the college to academic and 
spiritual excellence, to a strong emphasis 
on Biblical evangelism, to a continued 
adherence to Biblical standards, and "to 
Biblical principles of pastoral administration 
that recognize the dignity and priesthood 
of every believer." 

Twenty-nine graduates received the 
Bachelor of Arts Degree, 25 the Bachelor 
of Science Degree, 14 the three-year Chris­ 
tian Worker's Bible Diploma, and seven the 
two-year Associate of Science in Business 
Degree. One of the largest graduation 
crowds ever assembled in the activities 
building witnessed the event. 

OCI/AL IIOI1OTO 

Ambassador Chorale To Perform At National Association 
A 15-member vocal ensemble, The Ambassador Chorale, will represent the college 

at several services during the National Association of Free Will Baptists meeting in Fort 
Worth this summer. The group will also hold services as it works its way west prior to 
the meeting. Dr. Vernon Whaley will direct the ensemble. 

Dr. Ange Dr. Huffman Rev. Aycock 
President Thigpen Announces 
Faculty Changes for 1982-83 

Two teachers announced at the close of 
this school year that they will be leaving the 
Bible College to minister elsewhere, and 
President Charles A. Thigpen announced 
the addition of a new teacher for the 
1982-83 school year. Dr. Joseph Ange and 
Dr. Lillian Huffman have resigned from the 
faculty and Rev. Bobby Aycock will soon be 
joining the college. 

Dr. Ange closes 10 years of dedicated 
service to the college as Director of 
Religious Activities and Christian Service. 
He has served as campus pastor and has ef­ 
fectively supervised the witnessing outreach 
of hundreds of students each year. Dr. and 
Mrs. Ange will continue to live in Nashville, 
which will serve as headquarters for a full 
time evangelistic ministry Dr. Ange has 
begun. 

Dr. Huffman joined the FWBBC Teacher 
Education Department in 1976, when the 
new department was in its infancy. She has 
contributed significantly to the college's 
teacher training program. She plans to re­ 
main in the Nashville area. 

Bobby Aycock has returned from Brazil 
after 21 years of missionary service, to 
teach missions at the college. He is origi­ 
nally from North Carolina and graduated 
from FWBBC in 1957. This summer he is 
preparing for his new role as teacher by 
studying at Trinity Evangelical Divinity 
School. Rev. Aycock will begin as full time 
missions instructor for the college this fall. 

j! BULLETIN 

Spring Welcome Days 
Ses nuendance recora 

A record number of prospective students 
and their sponsors graced the FWBBC 
campus during spring Welcome Days, April 
8-10, according to Dr. Charles Hampton, 
coordinator of the semi annual event. The 
356 visitors came from 96 churches in 20 
states to sample the Bible College. 

Following their visit, President Charles A. 
Thigpen said, "It is thrilling to know that 
there are hundreds of young people who 
want to learn more about the ministry of 
Free Will Baptist Bible College." 

Welcome Days will fall next school year 
on December 2-4, 1982, and April 7-9, 
1983. Please write the college for more 
information: 

Free Will Baptist Bible College 
3606 West End Avenue 

Nashville, Tennessee 37205 
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Spring Semester Dean's List 

Crownsmen, Evangels 
On Tour of FWB Churches 
The Crownsmen Quartet and The 

Evangels Drama Team are currently on 
tours of Free Will Baptist churches that will 
span up to 10 weeks and take them to some 
20 states. according to Frank Breeden, who 
organizes student public relations tours for 
the college. 

The Crownsmen will be on the road May 
14-June 9. Their tour will take them to eight 
southeastern states. 

The Evangels' tour will last 10 weeks, 
May 14-July 22., covering 15 states in the 
south and midwest. The group will also 
entertain and inspire those who attend the 
Tuesday evening youth banquet during the 
National Association in Fort Worth this 
summer. 

CONFUSED? 
Write for FWBBC Report 

"A" HONOR ROLL 
Kathy Coats (Jr.) VA 
Darlene Corey (Fr.).....NC 
Keli Harvey (Fr.) FL 
Mike Hill (Sr.) TX 
Jack Lysaker (Sp.) ....MN 
Betty Maddox (Jr.).....MS 
Morris Proctor (Jr.).....TN 
Gwen Riddle (Soph.)....TN 
Jayne Sweeney (Soph.). .WV 
Roy Swisher (Jr.) KY 
Danny Talcott (Fr.) OR 
Johnie Terry (Fr.) VA 
Ruth Thigpen (Sopl)...TN 
Vivian Waller (Jr.) NC 

"B" HONOR ROLL 
Seniors 
Jessica Barnes... .NC 
Kathy Cannon ... TN 
Nancy Cox.. .AL 
Danny Felts . . . . . . MO 
Kevin Flannagin. ...AL 
Randy .Fosse .. IL 
Clayton Hampton. . . TN 
Shelly Hill FL 
Kim Lynch . . . . TN 
Mark Maddox AL 
Sarah Malone . . . . IL 
Mark McPeak . . . . . VA 
Angela Outland. .TN 
Joanna Sasser . . . . . MO 
Laura Sawyer... ...AR 
Alex Sekulich.. ..VA 
Linda Shepherd. .TN 
Eddie Smith.. .AL 
Rhoda Trimble...TN 
Jallelda Walker . . . . AR 
Mike Walker...TX 

Juniors 
Mike Armstrong. . AL 
Terry Austin. . . DE 
Ginger Baines AL 
Ricky Bowling .. AL 
Janet Bryant..... .FL 
Don Gasperson . . . NC 

Jeff Halliburton MO 
Tammy Hampton AL 
Mike Hiltibidal IL 
Chris Hummel IN 
Janet Justice WV 
Randy Kinnick .. TN 
Larry Lovell.. ...VA 
Norman McFall AL 
David McKinney VA 
Bobbi McReynolds OH 
Martin McWilliams . . . . MO 
Judy Nance .... Ml 
Brian Peters. ..VA 
Joy Picirilli ..TN 
Mark Riggs. . . . AL 
Jewel Spring SC 
Jackie Underwood AL 
James Weese CA 
Pam Westerman AR 
Danny Williams... ..NC 

Sophomores 
Teresa Andrews. . . . ID 
Angela Barrow.. ..NC 
Keith Bartlett... .Mi 
Bob Bass....... . .. IL 
Mickey Cantrell TN 
Gerald Carraway NC 
Stephen Cooper IN 
Terri Creech NC 
David Dail IN 
Lisa Davis ...NC 
Martin Elliott LA 
Merritt Floyd, Jr. . . . . .. SC 
Cynthia Fry . . . . MO 
Marcia Furlow IL 
Kenny Hampton TN 
Jeff Hart NC 
Chris Huff SC 
Kerry Hyatt IN 
Darla Jolly... .KY 
Susan Keesling MO 
Darlene Latham VA 
La Wanda Maddox SC 
Richard McManus NC 
Craig Mills MO 
David Mishler . . IL 
Robert Poole . . . . . . . Brazil 

Bill Preston KY 
Tina Randolph AL 
Mike Sager TN 
Chris Shore IN 
Jonathan Snow GA 
Jeff Stegall IL 
Merri Wallace CA 
Kellie Wingate MO 

Freshmen 
Maurillio Amorim .. Brazil 
Paul Ange.. . .TN 
Laney Benson . . . .. NC 
Stanley Coker . . . . .. SC 
Marlene Corey NC 
Larry Davis.. .WV 
Kim Drake. . IN 
Donald Foreman . . . . . . NC 
Rebecca Fowler . . . . . . AL 
Dave Franks, Jr. . . . . .. TN 
Deborah Gardner NC 
Tammy Green TN 
Dennis Huff SC 
Carol Malone. ..AL 
Scott McPeak VA 
David Messer TN 
Denise Newman.. .OH 
Kristina Nickell WA 
Brent Nix . . . AL 
Jill Picirilli . . . TN 
Gwen Richardson. ..VA 
Jeff Riggs. . . . . TN 
Billy Sams MS 
James Sasser. . . . . . NC 
Teresa Settle . . . . . . MD 
Barry Simpson. ..NC 
Marie Smith . . . . . . AL 
Deborah Snedden IL 
Kathy Sparks KY 
Jean Stone . . . . . . . SC 
Bob Taylor.... .GA 
Tammy Taylor ..AL 
Amanda Wall... .NC 
Jennifer Wiggs . . . NC 
Sandra Williams .NC 

Special 
Charles McKinney ... Canada 

OUT fID ABOUT-fTlembers of the administration, faculty, and stoff hove scheduled the following services: 

ARKANSAS-Mr. Creech, 8/1-6, First FWB, Tuckerman. 
INDIANA-Mr. Creech, 6/18-19, State Ass'n, New Castle. 
KANSAS-Mr. Breeden, 6/17-19, State Ass'n, Hutchinson. 
KENTUCKY-Mr • Ketteman, 6/20 (PM), Heritage Temple FWB, 
Ashland; Dr.Thigpen, 7/9-10, Caleb Youth Camp, Paintsville. 
MARYLAND-Dr. Thigpen, 6/25-26, State Ass'n. MICHIGAN-Dr. 
Thigpen, 6/18-19, State Ass'n, 7th Street FWB, Ecorse. NORTH 
CAROLINA-Mr. Hughes, 6/27 (AM), Goshen FWB, Mt. Holly; Mr. 

Breeden, 8/9-15, Grifton FWB, Grifton. OHIO-Mr. Creech, 6/25-26, 
State Ass'n, Heritage Temple FWB, Columbus. TEXAS-Or. Picirilli, 
8/6-8, First FWB, Wichita Falls. VIRGINIA-Mr. Hughes, 6/17-18, 
State Ass'n, First FWB, Roanoke; 6/20 (AM), First FWB, Roanoke; 
Dr. Thigpen, 6/27, Mission, Richmond. WEST VIRGINIA-Mr. 
Ketteman, 6/18-19, KY State Ass'n, Kenova; 6/20 (AM), Thomas 
Mem. FWB, Huntington; Dr. Thigpen 7/11, Central FWB, Huntington. 
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College Purchases New Richland Avenue Property 

i'' 

3503 Richland Avenue 
COST: $87,000 

The Bible College recently bought three pieces of property on 
Richland Avenue, east of the campus, for $264,500. This includes 
three existing brick buildings that, for the time being, will be rented 
to married students. Eventually, the buildings could be used to 
house up to 46 single students, if the college's enrollment makes 
it necessary to add more dormitory space. 
The addition of the new property is part of the college's general 

expansion plan. Property to the west and north of the college is 
to remain residential, according to city zoning codes, so the logical 
direction in which to expand the campus is east. 

Development Director Ronald Creech has shouldered the respon­ 
sibility of raising the funds to underwrite the purchase. If you would 
like to help, please designate your gift to the FWBBC building fund. 

3517 Richland Avenue 
COST: $75,000 

) 3519 Richland Avenue 
COST: $102,500 

S4],23f) ]jyen [o Bib]e Coll€qe=noon» sew 
In Matching Gift Programs 

In 1981-82, FWBBC received more money 
in corporate matching gifts than it did from 
nearly 90% of the states that support the col­ 
lege! Only four states-Alabama, North 
Carolina, South Carolina and Tennessee­ 
exceeded the $41,230.27 that came from 67 
companies that matched their employees 
gifts to the college. 
The number of companies sending match­ 

ing gifts to FWBBC is up by 20 from 
1980-81: the total amount of matching gifts 
is $13,775 higher. 

Over 800 companies in the U.S. and 
Canada match gifts their employees make 
to educational institutions. Some match 
dollar for dollar. Others double, and even 
triple, the amount given by an employee. 

The procedure is simple. It usually requires 
only that the employee fill out a form record­ 
ing his gift. The college verifies that it has 

received the gift and the company matches 
it. Simple! 

To see if you work for a matching gift 
company, check with your personnel office. 

Or, you may write the college for a list of 
matching gift companies. Do it today! You 
could double your giving to FWBBC without 
it costing you one more cent! I 



College Gifts 
Set New Record 

Alabama $ 52,000.00 
Arizona. . . . . . . 2,300.00 
Arkansas ..... 22,500.00 
California . . . . . 6,500.00 

Colorado . 
Delaware . 
Florida .. 
Georgia. 

Hawaii . 
Idaho .. 
Illinois . 
Indiana . 

Iowa . 
Kansas . 
Kentucky . 
Maine . 

Maryland..... 
Massachusetts . 
Michigan . 
Minnesota . 

Mississippi . 
Missouri .. 
Montana...... 
Nebraska..... 

1,000.00 
200.00 

21,000.00 
36.000.00 

500.00 
1,000.00 

17,500.00 
6,500.00 

1,000.00 
3,000.00 

15,000.00 
3,000.00 

2,500.00 
300.00 

20,000.00 
450.00 

19,000.00 
30,000.00 

200.00 
250.00 

500.00 

S 53,000.00 
2,300.00 

22,500.00 
7,000.00 

1,850.00 
200.00 

21,000.00 
37,500.00 

500.00 
1,250.00 

15,000.00 
7,000.00 

1,000.00 
2,000.00 

12,000.00 
3,000.00 

2,500.00 
300.00 

21,000.00 
500.00 

18,500.00 
30.000.00 

200.00 
400.00 

A record $715,473.87 in gifts to the college's general and building funds 
was reported recently for the 1981-82 fiscal year. President Charles A. Thigpen 
thanked Free Will Baptists for their generous support for their college when 
he addressed the denomination's representatives at the National Association 
of Free Will Baptists, meeting in Fort Worth, Texas. 

General fund gifts, which help to cover day-to-day operating expenses, totaled 
$571,144.12. This fell just barely short of the $580,000-gift budget adopted 
for the year. Eight states exceeded their gift quotas for the year: California 
(109%), Colorado (135%), Georgia (104%), Minnesota (117%), Nebraska 
(129%), North Carolina (121%), South Carolina (104%), and Tennessee (115%). 
North Carolina led all states in support for both the general fund ($ 102,460.44) 
and the building fund ($79,514.88) for a total of $181,974.88 (about 25% of 
the total gift income for the year). The college's board of trustees has set the 
1982-83 general fund gift budget at $600,000. 
The building fund also enjoyed healthy support for the year, receiving 

$144,329.75. 
Your state's gifts to the general and building funds of Free Will Baptist Bible 

College are listed below: 

GIFT REPORT 
June 1, 1981-May 31, 1982 

States General Building Total 

Alabama $ 45,745.44 $ 5,118.20 $ 50,863.64 
Arizona ,.................... 1,135.11 .00 1,135.11 
Arkansas......................... 17,975.69 4,939.82 22,915.51 
California . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7,069.91 3,850.00 10,919.91 
Colorado . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 1,354.04 .00 1,354.04 
Delaware . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 180.00 .00 180.00 
Florida . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 17,527.38 2, 104.45 19,631.83 
Georgia . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 37,475.08 3,683.28 41,158.36 Idaho.....................° 908.57 00 900.2l 
Illinois........................... 12,807.57 3,048.38 15,855.95 
Indiana . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 5,995.36 20.00 6,015.36 
Iowa . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 329.05 .00 329.05 
Kansas .. .. .. . . .. .. . .. . .. .. .. . .. . 1,142.21 .00 1,142.21 
Kentucky......................... 9,603.71 50.00 9,653.71 
Maine . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2,905.77 .00 2,905.77 
Maryland . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2,278.38 70.00 2,348.38 
Massachusetts . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 200.00 .00 200.00 
Michigan . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 19,645.25 40.00 19,685.25 
Minnesota . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 528.66 .00 528.66 
Mississippi. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 17,590.66 1,798.95 19,389.61 
Missouri . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 27,068.03 1,257.50 28,325.53 

Ohio ......... 
Oklahoma . 
Oregon, .. 
South Carolina. 

Ten 
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TOTALS $580,000.00 

111 II 
I II II 
,I II 

3'$$. 8 

68,500.00 
12,000.00 

400.00 
15,000.00 

750.00 
10,000.00 

200.00 
3,000.00 

52,500.00 

$600,000.00 

Montana . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 109.41 .00 109.41 
Nebraska,. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 322.81 .00 322.81 
New Hampshire . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 130.52 .00 130.52 
New Mexico... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 619.78 .00 619.78 
North Carolina 102.460.44 79,514.44 181,974.88 
Ohio . · . · . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 10,713.52 492.23 11,205.75 
Oklahoma..... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 24,110.19 1,240.03 25,350.22 
Oregon . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 126.07 .00 126.07 
South Carolina . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 39,098.76 8,561.82 47,660.58 
Tennessee . • . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 74,558.92 11,090.87 85,649.79 
Texas• • • .. • . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 11,455.67 325.00 11,780.67 
Virginia.......................... 14,094.61 850.00 14,944.61 
Washington. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 482.03 .00 482.03 
West Virginia . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 8,319.80 180.00 8,499.80 
Wyoming ...... . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 87.35 .00 87.35 

: # E «l 
Other • • • • . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 52,991.59 16,094.78 69,086.37 

TOTALS $571,144.12 $144,329.75 $715,473.87 



Dr. Johnson's Chapel Messages 
Published By Randall House 

Fifteen of Dr. L. C. Johnson's best chapel 
messages have been published in a paper­ 
back book by Randall House. Appropriately 
titled Chapel Messages, the volume includes 
such memorable sermons by the former 
president as "How To Tame A Lion," "Bulldog 
Tenacity," and "Straight Talk To Girls. 

The book was released at the National 
Association in Fort Worth. The messages 
were taken from actual chapel tapes and 
edited into a highly readable form by Randall 
House personnel. The practical advice and 
homespun wisdom that have characterized 
Dr. Johnson have been carefully preserved. 
Many Free Will Baptists, especially alumni, 
will want to order a copy. 

The book sells for $3.95. Copies may be 
ordered from Randall House, P.O. Box 
17306, Nashville, TpN 37217. Please add 
$1.00 for mail orders totaling $ 10 or less. 

Public Relations Staffer 
Returns To Pastorate 

Rev. Larry Hughes, who has served as a 
public relations representative for the college 
since July 1981, recently resigned from the 
staff to accept the pastorate of the Cross 
Timbers FWB Church in Nashville. 

Hughes came to the college from the 
Canton (NC) FWB Church to promote Col­ 
lege Days among our churches. He also 
helped to increase the college's receipts from 
corporate matching gift programs. He ex­ 
presses gratitude for every pastor and church 
with whom he was privileged to visit during 
the past year. 

Summarizing his reasons for leaving the 
staff, Hughes said that he felt the strong 
leadership of the Lord back to the pastoral 
ministry, which has always been his first love. 
He also said that his family needed him at 
home more than his responsibilities for the 
college permitted. "My deep appreciation 
goes to those at FWBBC for allowing me to 
serve this year, he said recently. "After a 
year of being on the inside, I appreciate her 
ministry and those who serve here even 
more," he added. Mrs. Hughes, who directs 
the campus health service, will continue to 
work for the college. 

President Charles A. Thigpen says, 
"Brother Hughes has done a fine job for the 
school this year. We hate to lose him. He has 
served effectively and with distinction." He 
described Mrs. Hughes as "an invaluable ad­ 
dition to our student services." 

Mr. Hughes assumed his new pastoral 
duties in early August. 

Canton FWB Church 
Does It Again! 

Does what again? 
Breaks another College Day fund-raising 

record! 
This year, the western DNorth Carolina 

church set a goal of $25.000 to be raised 
during its annual Walk-A-Thon/College Day 
weekend, June 12-13. But. reports Rev. 
Harvey Dupree, pastor of the church. when 
individual and corporate matching gifts were 
totaled they came to $26,8291 

Rev. Larry Hughes, who pastored the 
Canton Church before he came lo work in 
the college Public Relations Office. returned 
to Canton to represent the school for the 
drive. He was one of 51 Rev. Dupree reports 
participated in the I0-mile Saturday 
Walk A-Thon. 

In nine years. the Canton Church has 
raised over$ 107,000 for Free Will Baptist 
Bible College, in addition to regular monthly 
support. by conducting Walk-A-Thons and 
holding College Days. The total raised each 
year has grown from $2,500 in 1974 to this 
year's record amount. Every year the church 
has set a new, higher goal for itself, and has 
broken its goal every time. 
The college deeply appreciates the peo­ 

ple of this outstanding church. 

YOU SUPPORT your state 
university with your taxes. 
HOW DO YOU SUPPORT 
YOUR BIBLE COLLEGE? 

Students Reap 3,000 Decisions 
In Christian Service Activities 

During eight months of the 1981-82 
school year (September through April), 
FWBBC students led 1.347 people to Christ 
and saw 1.745 others make various deci­ 
sions. according to the Christian Service De­ 
partment, 

Students gave out 103,000 tracts during 
the year. over 14.500 in April alone. as they 
took their classroom training into the streets. 
churches. and public institutions where they 
witnessed for Christ Students preached 
2.700 messages, rendered over 6,000 
musical numbers, and dealt with more than 
16,000 people about spiritual needs. 
Christian service is required of every 

student at FWBBC. The college concentrates 
on developing every young person it enrolls 
into a confident soulwinner and witness. 

Pray for the ministry of each student as 
the college begins its 4lst year this month., 

CALENDAR 
Of Campus Events 

The Ambassadors 
The Evangels 

Aug. 16-21 

Aug. 2.3 

Aug. 24-25 
Aug. 27 

Sept. 21 
Oct. 6-10 
Oct. 15 

Student Groups Featured 
At National FWB Convention 

Two student performing groups were 
included in the program of the National 
Association of FWB, which met July 
18-22 in Fort Worth, Texas. The 
Ambassadors, a 14-voice ensemble, and 
The Evangels, a three-man drama team, 
represented the college several times 
during the convention and at the 
National Youth Conference, which was 
held at the same time. 

In addition to performing, the 
students worked at the FWBBC booth, 
where they met many prospective 
students who expressed a keen interest 
in attending the college. 
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Doee € - Her Classroom was Her Mission Field 

Phyllis Ann Rivers, who went to be with 
the Lord on June 19, after battling cancer 
for many months, told the Lord in July 1962. 
"I will serve You on any field You choose for 
me." The occasion for that decision was the 
Wednesday evening service of the National 
Association of Free Will Baptists, meeting 
that year in Nashville. 

Two years before, she came to Nashville 
from her position with Ashland Oil Company 
to chair the college's new Business Depart 
ment. She was enthusiastic in her work; tire­ 
less in her efforts to train good business 
students. But, she may have wondered, was 
this truly the ultimate place of Christian 
service for her? Could God be asking her to 
leave her home and her two aging parents 
to serve Him on a foreign field? 

Those who knew and watched her have no 
doubts Her mission field was the students 
she taught. In a memorial service held June 
20 at Horton Heights FWB Church, where 
she was a member. President Charles 
Thigpen described her from Mark 14:8, She 
hath done what she could." Rev. Paul F. Hall, 
her pastor. and Rev. Harold Critcher, her 
former pastor. praised her faithful, dedicated 
service to her local church as she directed 
social events and helped to bring people to 
church. 

On June 22, having finished ministering 
on her "mission field." Phyllis Rivers was laid 
to rest beside her mother in Paintsville, 
Kentucky. 

President Thigpen says of her: 

Phyllis Rivers served Free Will 
Baptist Bible College well for 22 
years. She was dedicated to her 
work and loyal to the college. She 
had a deep love and special appre­ 
ciation for each student. Really, her 
work was her ministry. 

We thank God for her life, her 
work and her example. She will be 
greatly missed by all of us at the 
college. 

(The college has established The Phyllis 
Rivers Memorial Student Loan Fund Lo 
help meet the needs of financially pressed 
students. Some of these young people will 
not be able to receive Lhe Christian educa 
tion Miss Rivers devoted her life to pro­ 
viding without some source of help. You 
may help by sending a check designated 
to the Phyllis Rivers Memorial Student 
Loan Fund Lo: 

Free Will Baptist Bible College 
3606 West End Avenue 

Nashville, Tennessee 37205 

oUT AD ABOUT-fTembers of the administration, faculty, and staff hove scheduled the following services: 

ARKANSAS-Mr. Creech, 10/3-7, Grace FWB, Newport; 10/8, Col­ 
lege Dinner, Conway; 10/9, Polk Bayou Ass'n. GEORGIA­ 
Mr. Breeden, 10/15, New Home FWB, Colquitt; 10/16, Corinth FWB, 
iron City; 10/17. First FWB, Colquitt. LOUISIANA Dr. Thigpen, 
9/26-29. First FWB, Baton Rouge MICHIGAN-Mr. Breeden, 9/11, 
Wolverine Ass'n, River Rouge; 9/12, Various Michigan churches; Mr. 
Ketteman, 9/19-24, Ten Mile FWB, Detroit; 9/26, Woodhaven FWB, 
Woodhaven NORTH CAROLINA-Mr. Breeden, 8/9-15. Grifton 

FWB, Grifton; Mr. Tippett, 9/22-25. Ahoskie FWB, Ahoskie; Dr. 
Thigpen, 10/3, Cove City FWB, Cove City. OKLAHOMA-Mr. 
Creech, 10/11-14, State Ass'n, Capitol Hill FWB, Oklahoma City. 
TENNESSEE Dr. Thigpen, 8/29 (AM), Cookeville FWB, Cookeville; 
9/19-22, Hendersonville FWB, Hendersonville VIRGINIA­ 
Mr. Breeden, 10/2, John Wheeler Ass'n, Saltville; 10/3, S.W. Virginia 

churches. 

982-83 Student Body President: 
yron Stafford 

BULLETIN 



College Enrolls 510 Far Fall Semester 
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Dr. Outlaw helps a student plan his schedule. 
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Rev. Lewis administers a typing placement test. 
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The Bible College enrolled 510 undergraduate students 
from 32 states and six foreign countries for the fall semester 
of the 1982-83 school year, Dr. Charles Hampton, registrar, 
recently announced. The enrollment is down from the record 
587 enrolled last fall. 

Compared to 1981-82, of the 32 states represented both 
years, 12 sent more students this year, 12 sent fewer and nine 
were the same both years. North Carolina has sent 99 students 
for the fall semesters of both years and is the state with the 
most students enrolled. 
This semester there are 268 men and 242 women in the 

student body. Of these, 379 are single and 131 are married. 
By classes, the college enrolled 183 freshmen, 137 sopho­ 

mores, 93 juniors, 75 seniors and 22 special students. 
There are 117 ministerial students and 74 missions students 

in the student body. 
The following states and foreign countries are represented 

at Free Will Baptist Bible College this fall: 

Alabama 44 
Arizona . . . . . . . . . . . . . 1 
Arkansas 14 
California . . . . . . . . . . . . 4 
Delaware... . . . . . . . . . 1 
Florida 13 
Georgia 29 
Idaho . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 1 
Illinois 20 
Kansas 4 
Kentucky 12 
Louisiana..... . . . . . . . 1 
A r \dlyIdfld. . ·········· C 
Michigan 25 
Mississippi 11 
Missouri 26 
New Mexico 2 
New York 1 
North Carolina 99 

Ohio 11 
Oklahoma 6 
Oregon 1 
Rhode Island . . . . . . . . . 1 
South Carolina 21 
Tennessee 71 
Texas 8 
Vermont 1 
Virginia 31 
Washington...... . . . . 9 
West Virginia..... . . . . 9 
Wisconsin 2 
ioreig...·.........16 

Brazil 4 
Canada 3 
Haiti l 
Ivory Coast 2 
Japan 1 
Spain 1 

BULLETIN 
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The faculty assembles for its aruual portrait. 

Rev. Aycock 

Rev. Reid 

New Teachers Added 
To Fill Faculty Vacancies 

Four new teachers have recently joined 
the FWBBC faculty, according to Dr. Robert 
Picirilli, dean. The new additions are Rev. 
Bobby Aycock (whose hiring was announced 
in the May/June Bulletin). Rev. Ray Lewis, 
Mrs. Ann Pate and Rev. Garnett Reid. 

Rev. Aycock, who served for 2l years as 
a missionary to Brazil, will teach missions 
courses. He graduated from FWBBC in 1957, 
took graduate work at Bob Jones University, 
and is continuing his study at Trinity Evan­ 
gelical Divinity School. His wife, Sue, has 
joined the staff as secretary to the registrar. 

Rev. Lewis is teaching business, replacing 
Miss Phyllis Rivers, who went to be with the 
Lord during the summer. He is a 1976 
FWBBC graduate, and earned a degree in 
business at Pembroke State University 
before coming to Nashville. He has pastored 
in North Carolina and Alabama, and has 
taught at Liberty Christian School in 
Durham, NC, and at Tennessee Valley Com­ 
munity College in Tuscaloosa, AL. 

Rev. Reid resigned the pastorate of the 
Cross Timbers FWB Church in Nashville to 
direct the college's Christian Service Depart­ 
ment and to teach Bible and homiletics. He 
graduated from FWBBC, summa cum laude, 
in 1977 and received his Master's in Bible at 
Bob Jones University in 1978. 

Mrs. Pate has joined the college's Teacher 
Education Department. She has taught six 
years in the Metropolitan Nashville Public 
School system. After attending FWBBC for 
two years, she earned her B.S. in 1967 and 
her M.A. in 1969 at the George Peabody Col­ 
lege for Teachers. 

In addition to these four new full-time 
teachers, Mrs. Judy Simpson, who teaches 
at Tennessee State University, will teach 
English part time at FWBBC this semester. 

President Charles A. Thigpen says, "We 
are grateful for the years of pastoral experi­ 
ence, missionary work and teaching that 
these bring with them to our faculty." 

Dr. Picirilli also announced that Miss 
Debra Moore, who has taught in the college's 
English/Speech Department since 1977, 
resigned from the faculty during the 
summer. 

We welcome these new members to the 
Bible College family and trust that you will 
pray for them as they begin this new 
ministry. 

Additions, Changes Announced 
In Staff Positions 

Several staff additions and changes were 
recently announced by Treasurer E. B. 
McDonald as the Bible College began a new 
year. 

Mrs. Sue Aycock, wife of Rev. Bobby 
Aycock, has become secretary to the regis­ 
trar. 

Jeff Gaskins, who began working for the 
college late last school year, has returned to 
serve as a men's dormitory supervisor. 

Miss Darla Jolly, a 1982 FWBBC business 
graduate, is serving as secretary to the stu 
dent deans. 

A change was announced for Mrs. Clara 
Picirilli. She has moved from the position of 
dining hall hostess to the Christian Service 
Department, where she is secretary to the 
director. 

Red Cross Credits FWBBC 
With 127 Blood Donations 

The college's fall blood drive for the Red 
Cross saw 155 volunteers present them­ 
selves to give blood on September 2l, ac­ 
cording to Bert Tippett, coordinator. Of 
these, 127 were able to give blood, 36 for 
the first time. 
The drive brought the number of pints 

given to nearly 1,500 since the college 
began holding the semi-annual event in 
1976. 

Red Cross personnel have often praised 
the students and teachers for their willing 
spirit and cooperative attitude. 

Giving blood is one more way the peo 
ple at FWBBC say to the world "We care! 

Nine Men Enrolled 
As Graduate School Opens 

Nine students enrolled for graduate 
studies this fall when FWBBC officially 
opened its new graduate school, according 
to Dr Robert Picirilli, dean. This is approxi­ 
mately the same number of students that 
enrolled when FWBBC first opened its doors 
to undergraduates 40 years ago. Serving with 
Dr. Picirilli on the faculty are Dr. Robert 
Woodard and Rev. Ralph Hampton. 
The one-year course of study leads to a 

Master of Arts in Pastoral Studies. The fall 
semester curriculum includes classes in Old 
Testament Theology. Modern Church His­ 
tory. Biblical Preaching, and Traditional 
Theological Systems. 

All graduate school classes and special 
activities are centered in the Patton II build­ 
ing on West End Avenue. 

By the grace of God, the graduate school 
will give to Free Will Baptists new preachers. 
better trained than ever before. 

Pray for the graduate school. Designate 
your special gifts to the FWBBC graduate 
school, 



Three Trustees Elected 
By National Association 

Two new trustees were chosen for the 
FWBBC board, and one was re-elected 
when delegates met for the National Asso­ 
ciation of FWB at Fort Worth in July. Rev. 
Bob Ketchum and Rev. Lewis Perry were 
chosen to serve their first six-year terms and 
Rev. Tom Malone was elected for his second 
term. 

Rev. Ketchum pastors the Grace FWB 
Church of Broken Arrow, OK. The 
Oklahoma native has also pastored in Ten­ 
nessee and served as a full-time evangelist. 
Ketchum is a member of the Oklahoma 
State Mission Board and has served on the 
State Sunday School Board. 

Rev. Perry, also a native of Oklahoma. 
pastors the Victory FWB Church in East 
Wenatchee, WA. His 25 years in the ministry 
have included other pastorates in 
Oklahoma, Alabama, Nebraska and Idaho. 
He has served on the FWB Sunday School 
Board and on the Executive Committee of 
the National Association of FWB. 

Rev. Malone, pastor of the First FWB 
Church of Florence, AL, was recently 
elected chairman of the FWBBC board. In 
addition to extensive experience as pastor 
and evangelist, the Illinois native served for 
several years with the colleges Office of 
Development. 
All three trustees are FWBBC alumni 

Ketchum and Perry graduated in 1962 and 
Malone graduated in 1963. 

Church Ads Vital 
To Yearbook's Success 

For many years, the publication of 
FWBBC's yearbook. The Lumen, has 
depended on the support of FWB churches. 
This support has come through the purchase 
of ads. 

Last year, each student who received a 
copy of the 1982 Lumen paid $12. The 
actual cost of the book was just under $20 
Who paid the difference? Those churches 
that bought yearbook ads. 
Those whose churches appear in each edi­ 
tion of the Lumen are showing their support 
and encouragement for FWBBC students. 
They are also associating themselves with 
other outstanding FWB Churches 
Ads are available as follows: 

Full Page. .$90 
Half Page . . . . $50 
Quarter Page.........$30 

A free copy of the Lumen will be sent to 
all full- and half-page ad subscribers. Pictures 
may be used with all ads. 
All ads to be used in the 1983 Lumen 

must be submitted by December 1. 1982. 
Send your ad to·. 

The Lumen 
c/o Free Will Baptist Bible College 

3606 West End Avenue 
Nashville. TN 37205 

Oct. 15 Fall Banquet 
Oct. 19-22 Mid-semester Exams 
Oct. 22-23 Music Students 

Retreat 
Nov. 1-3 Missionary 

Conference 
Nov. 13 Married Students 

Banquet 
Nov. 24-29 Thanksgiving 

Holidays 
Dec. 2-4 Welcome Days 
Dec. 4 "Amahl and The 

Night Visitors 
Dec. 7 Convocation Honoring 

New Graduate School 
Dec. 11 Choral Union 

Program 
Dec. 13-16 Semester Exams 
Dec. 16 Semester Ends 

Conference To Present 
Foreign Missions Ministry 

Foreign missionaries Mrs. Mabel Willey, 
Rev. Carlisle Hanna and Rev. Norman 
Richards will challenge FWBBC students 
and other college personnel during the an­ 
nual missionary conference, to be held on 
campus November 1-3. General Director 
Rolla Smith and Associate Director Eugene 
Waddell will also speak. 

"Mom" Willey, one of the denomination's 
pioneer missionaries, spent much of her life 
laboring in Panama and Cuba with her hus­ 
band, Thomas. She will report on her recent 
two-week visit to Cuba and the Christians 
there. 

Rev. Hanna, with his wife, Marie, has 
spent some 30 years in India. They are the 
last FWB missionaries ministering in that 
land of lost multitudes. Both are FWBBC 
alumni. 

Rev. Richards, a 1961 FWBBC alumnus, 
has completed three terms of service in 
Ivory Coast, West Africa. With his wife. 
Bessie, he has established a strong, grow­ 
ing work there. 

Rev. Smith, after years of successful 
pastoral ministry, characterized by a burden 
for missions, assumed the post of general 
director in 1975. Since then, he has visited 
nearly every field where FWB missionaries 
labor, and has shared his burden in scores 
of FWB churches. 

Rev. Waddell, after nearly 20 years of 
service on the Foreign Missions Boara. 
joined the department in 1981. During his 
years as a pastor. he always kept the burden 
of world evangelism before his people, 
The conference will open with Sunday 

and Monday evening services, and will take 
in the full day on Tuesday and Wednesday. 
Please pray that the entire college family 
will find a renewed burden for the lost and 
that many will answer God's call to service, 

Fall Welcome Days 
Features Amahl' Production 

Prospective FWBBC students and their 
sponsors will be treated to a special presen­ 
tation of Gian-Carlo Menotti's Christmas 
opera, "Amahl and The Night Visitors,' 
when they visit the college during Welcome 
Days, December 2-4, according to Dr. 
Charles Hampton, coordinator of the event. 
Other activities will include classroom visits, 
basketball games, and a variety program. 

"Amahl" will be presented on Thursday 
night of Welcome Days and is a joint pro­ 
duction of the FWBBC Music and Speech 
Departments. The one-act opera is the first 
ever commissioned especially for television. 
and was first presented on December 24, 
1951. 

For more information on Welcome Days, 
or to reserve dormitory accommodations. 
please write: 

Welcome Days 
c/o Free Will Baptist Bible College 

3606 West End Avenue 
Nash vi I le, Tennessee 37205 

FWBBC Music Teachers 
Earn Master's Degrees 

Dr. Vernon Whaley and Rodney Whaley 
graduated May 15 from Middle Tennessee 
State University with Masters of Arts in Music 
degrees, according to Dr. Robert Picirilli. 
FWBBC dean. 

Dr. Whaley, acting chairman of the Music 
Department, is continuing his studies at 
MTSU and plans to complete a graduate 
major in February, with an emphasis in 
composition. 

Rodney's emphasis is in trumpet perform­ 
ance. 
The college congratulates the Whaley 

brothers for completing these phases of their 
continuing studies. 

ATTEND WELCOME DAYS! 
December 2-4, 1982 

President To Visit 
Alumni On Mission Fields 

President Charles A. Thigpen will visit 
FWBBC alumni who are serving on the mis­ 
sion fields of Brazil and Uruguay when he 
takes a three-week tour of their ministries, 
November 15 to December 4, his office has 
announced. The tour, which has been ap­ 
proved by the board of trustees, will give 
Dr. Thigpen a first hand view of the life and 
labors of former students who are minister­ 
ing on these fields. Dr. Thigpen says that 
he expects to be able to better challenge 
present students with the needs of the 
foreign field when he returns. 

Please pray for a safe and profitable 
journey for Dr. Thigpen. 



Rev. Hanna 

Kentucky Pastor To Hold 
Fall Campus Revival 
The Reverend Billy Hanna, a 1973 FWBBC 

graduate who pastors the Trinity FWB 
Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky, will 
conduct the fall campus revival, October 
6-10, according to President Charles A. 
Tiner Reverend Hanna is a native of 
Pamplico, oouth Carolina, and also pastored 
the First FWB Church of Savannah, Georgia. 

Services will be held in the college's 
Memorial Auditorium. The revival will begin 
with Wednesday morning chapel and will 
close on Sunday evening. 

Your prayers for the campus revival will 
be appreciated and may be vital to a rich out­ 
pouring of God's spirit on the college and the 
denomination. 

Dr. Thigpen, Dr. Riggs 
On AABC Program 

President Charles A. Thigpen and Dr. 
Kenneth Riggs, chairman of the Teacher Edu­ 
cation Department, will participate in the pro­ 
gram of the American Association of Bible 
Colleges (AABC), meeting October 28-30 in 
Kansas City. This is the 36th annual meeting 
of the AABC, which accredits some 96 Bible 
colleges in the United States and Canada. 

Dr. Thigpen will moderate a group session 
in which administrative topics will be dis­ 
cussed. Some of the subjects to be addressed 
are Growth During Adversity, Fund Raising, 
and Denominational Financial Account­ 
ability. Dr. Thigpen is a member of AABC's 
board of directors. 

Dr. Riggs has been asked to speak at a ses­ 
sion involving teacher education personnel 
on the subject, "State Requirements in 
Teacher Education." He will also moderate 
the discussion to follow. 

Free Will Baptist Bible College has been 
a member of AABC since 1958. 

PRAY FOR 
MISSIONARY 
CONFERENCE! 
November 1-3, 1982 
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Christmas Project Goal 
Set At $50,000 

FWBBC students and the members of the 
college family will be trying to raise $50,000 
for the college general fund during the 
Christmas break. The goal, which was set by 
Public Relations Director Paul Ketteman, is 
eight percent of the $600,000-gift budget he 
is responsible to raise in the 1982-83 fiscal 
year. 

In the last six years, the Christmas proj­ 
ect has grown tenfold, from $5,500 raised 
in 1976 to more than $55,000 last year. 

Your cooperation this year is especially im­ 
portant if the $600.000-gift budget is to be 
met. Please sign a checkbook or make a gift 
to the project if a student or other member 
of the college family approaches you. Or, 
you may send a special gift to the college 
marked "Christmas Project." Your support is 
deeply appreciated. 

ALABAMA-Dr. Outlaw, 10/3 5, First FWB, Vernon; Mr. Creech, 11 /11-13, 
State Assn, Birmingham, Mr. Breeden, 11/14 (PM), Pocahontas FWB, 
Carbon Hill. ARKANSAS-Dr. Whaley, 10/13-17, First FWB, Russellville; 
Dr. Outlaw, 11/15-17, Ministers' Cont., Fort Smith; Mr. Breeden, 12/5 (AM), 
Mt. Pleasant FWB, Hamburg. FLORIDA-Mr. Creech, 10/31-11/6, First FWB, 
Auburndale; Dr. Thigpen, 11/3-5. State Ass'n, Immanuel FWB, Jackson­ 
ville.GEORGIA-Mr. Breeden, 10/16, Martin Ass'n, Corinth FWB, Iron City; 
10/17, First FWB, Colquitt; 10/24 (AM), Spring Grove FWB, Jesup; Dr. 
Riggs, 10/22-24, South Georgia Ass'n churches; Dr. Outlaw, 10/23-24, 
Southwest Ass'n; Mr. Creech, 11/14-18, Pine Level FWB, Alma; 11/18-20, 
State Ass'n, Macon. LOUISIANA-Mr. Breeden, 12/5 (PM), Gordon Avenue 
FWB, Monroe. MISSISSIPPI-Mr. Ketteman, 10/17-22, First FWB, 
Columbus; Mr. Breeden, 10/29-30. State Ass'n, First FWB, Iuka; 10/31 
(AM). First FWB, Oxford; 10/31 (PM), Tupelo FWB, Tupelo; 11/14 (AM), 
Beech Springs FWB, Saltillo. MISSOURI-Dr. Thigpen, 10/25-27, Board 
of Directors Meeting, American Ass'n of Bible Colleges, Kansas City; Dr. 

Thigpen, Dr. Picirilli, Dr. Riggs, 10/28-30, American Ass'n of Bible Colleges, 
Kansas City. NORTH CAROLINA-Mr. Creech, 10/17-22. First FWB, Jackson­ 
ville; 10/23, Coastal Ass'n; Mr. Tippett, 10/20-24, Ahoskie FWB, Ahoskie; 
Mr. Breeden, 12/12 (PM), Bethany FWB, Wadesboro OHIO-Mr. Ketteman, 
10/31 (PM), Union FWB, Wheelersburg. OKLAHOMA-Dr. Riggs, 11/19-21, 
Spencer Road FWB, Spencer; 11/21-24, Area Cont., Oklahoma City; Mr. 
Breeden, 11/20, First Oklahoma District Ass'n, Spencer; 11 /21 (AM), First 
FWB, Moore; 11/21 (PM), Capitol Hill FWB, Oklahoma City. SOUTH 
CAROLINA-Mr. Breeden, 12/12 (AM), Williams Hill FWB, Hemingway 
TENNESSEE-Dr. Thigpen, Dr. Outlaw, Mr. Creech, Mr. Ketteman, 11/8-10, 
State Ass'n, Cookeville; Mr. Ketteman, Mr. Breeden, 12/8-10. Leadership 
Cont., Nashville. TEXAS--Dr. Riggs, 11/12-14, First F\WR, Wichita Fall; 
Dr. Thigpen, 11/13, Central District Ass'n; 11/14 (AM), First FWB, Houston, 
11/14 (PM), Conroe FWB, Conroe. WEST VIRGINIA Mr. Ketteman, 10/31 
(AM), Route 60 FWB. Kenova. URUGUAY/BRAZIL-Dr. Thigpen, 
11 /15-12/4, Visiting missionaries. 

BULLETIN 

Jon Thigpen helps a student plan his classes. o 



Seven Christian Schools To Vie 
In Third Basketball Tourney 
Teams from seven FWB high schools in 

five states will compete January 6-8 on cam­ 
pus in the college's third annual basketball 
tournament, according to FWBBC coach 
Mark Johnson. In the past, the tournament 
has brought scores of young people together 
to enjoy the competition and fellowship. 

The following schools will compete this 
year: 
Farmington Christian, Farmington, MO 
Florence Christian, Florence, AL 
Heritage Temple Christian, Columbus, OH 
Randall Christian, Memphis, TN 
Spring Valley Christian, Cleveland, OH 
Van Buren Christian, Van Buren, AR 
Woodbine Christian, Nashville, TN 
All games will be open to the public. A 

nominal admission fee will be charged. 

Coach Johnson Resigns; 
Alumnus to Fill Position 

Coach Mark Johnson, after directing 
FWBBCs athletic program for 10½ years, 
has resigned from the faculty to serve full 
time with the Tennessee Air National Guard, 
according to Dr. Robert Picirilli, dean. 
Replacing him is Byron Deel, a 1981 FWBBC 
graduate, who is completing his Master's 
degree in physical education at Middle Ten­ 
nessee State University. The changes will 
take place at the end of the fall semester, in 
mid December. 

Coach Johnson, son of Dr. and Mrs. L. C. 
Johnson, is the first full-time athletic direc­ 
tor to serve the college. An alumnus of 
FWBBC, he earned his B.S. and M.Ed. in 

Deel 

~ 
physical education at Middle Tennessee State 
University. His new work as disaster pre­ 
paredness and unit training officer, will place 
him in charge of the training of some 1,500 
men. His responsibility will be to prepare 
them for the possibility of nuclear and bio­ 
logical warfare, natural disasters, and the 
rescue of people from downed aircraft. He 
says that he also looks forward to oppor­ 
tunities to minister to the spiritual needs of 
the men with whom he will work. 

Mr. Deel graduated from FWBBC with a 
B.S. in Bible and elementary education. In 
addition to pursuing his studies at MTSU, he 
has worked as a graduate teaching assistant 
at the university and has served as a substi­ 
tute teacher in Rutherford County schools. 
He will assume his duties for the Bible Col­ 
lege when the spring semester begins in 
January. 

Bible Conference To Feature 
Dr. Charles C. Ryrie 

Dr. Charles Ryrie, noted author, educator 
and Bible scholar, will bring four messages 
during the college's 1983 Bible Conference, 
March 6-10, says Dr. Robert Picirilli, dean 
of the school. The conference will also fea­ 
ture Rev. Ben Scott, Rev. Sam Truett and 
Rev. Jonathan Thigpen. 

Dr. Ryrie is Professor of Systematic The­ 
ology at Dallas Theological Seminary and 
the author of the popular Ryrie Study Bible 
and numerous books. He was ordained at 
the First Baptist Church of Alton, Illinois. 
He earned his A.B. at Haverford College, his 
Th.M. and Th.D. at Dallas Theological 
Seminary, and his Ph.D. at the University 
of Edinburgh. In addition to his association 
with Dallas Seminary, Dr. Ryrie has taught 
at Midwest Bible and Missionary Institute, 
at Westmont College, and served as presi­ 
dent of Philadelphia College of Bible. He 
has served since 1962 as Professor of 
Systematic Theology at Dallas. 

Rev. Scott, who is in his 11th year as 
pastor of the First FWB Church of North 
Little Rock, Arkansas, has been preaching 
for 38 years. His pastorates also include 
churches in his native Missouri and in Okla­ 
homa. Mr. Scott served for 12 years as a 
trustee of FWBBC. His wife, Genelle, is in 
her second term as president of the 
Woman's Dlational Auxiliary Convention 
(WNAC). The Scotts have three sons: 
Randy, Fred, and Len. Rev. Scott will speak 
four times during the conference. 

Rev. Truett is a native of Florence, South 

Rev. Sam Truett Rev. Jon Thigpen 

Carolina, and presently pastors the West 
Calvary FWB Church of Smithfield, North 
Carolina. He has served as treasurer, clerk 
and assistant moderator of the North Caro­ 
lina State Association of Free Will Baptists. 
After attending the University of South 
Carolina (Florence), he earned his B.A. at 
Bob Jones University. He has also done 
graduate study at BJU. His pastoral ministry 
spans 15 years and includes churches in 
North and South Carolina. He and his wife, 
Anne, have one son, Chris. Mr. Truett is 
scheduled to preach four times during the 
conference. 

Rev. Thigpen, son of FWBBC President 
and Mrs. Charles A. Thigpen, teaches in the 
area of Christian education in the Bible Col­ 
lege's Department of Christian Ministries. 
After earning his B.A. at FWBBC, he re­ 
ceived an M.RE. from Temple Baptist 
Theological Seminary. Before joining the 
college's faculty in 1980, he served as Chris­ 
tian Education Consultant for Randall 
House Publications. For five years he was 
coordinator of the National FWB Youth 
Conference. He and his wife, Yvonne, have 
one daughter, Jessica. Mr. Thigpen is 
scheduled to preach three times. 

Rev. Gene Outland, president of the 
FWBBC Alumni Association, is planning 
activities for former students, who always 
enjoy returning to the college during Bihl 
Conference. 

Free Will Baptists are invited and encour­ 
aged to attend the 1983 Bible Conference. 
Prayer support is urged from those who will 
attend and those who cannot. 



Four Fall Graduates Honored 
Four students completed their studies during the summer and were awarded degrees 

by the college on September 1, 1982, according to Dr. Robert Picirilli, academic dean. These 
latest FWBBC graduates are shown below. 
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·; Te, 

_ '.> 

Jessica Ruth Barnes 
Bachelor of Science 

Bobby Darryl Floars 
Associate of Science 

In Business 

Shelly Stewart Hill 
Bachelor of Science 

Dr. and Mrs. Lowrie 

Principal's Conference 
Scheduled for February 

Christian school principals and teachers 
across the denomination have been invited 
lo a conference at the Bible College on 
February 21-23 that will feature Dr. and Mrs. 
Roy Lowrie, as well as educators on the 
FWBBC faculty and from several Free Will 
Baptist schools, according to Dr. Kenneth 
Riggs, chairman of the Teacher Education 
Department. 

Dr. and Mrs. Lowrie. who are affiliated with 
the Association of Christian Schools Inter­ 
national (ACS), will conduct seminars, in­ 
cluding sessions on the place of the Bible in 
the Christian school, biblical principles on 
the training of children, and things every 
administrator needs lo know about educat 
ing young children. Dr. Lowrie will also speak 
in chapel on Tuesday and Wednesday 

Several Bible College personnel will share 
in the program FWBBC Librarian Lorene 
Francen willdiscuss the role of the library in 
Christian education. Ann Pate, a member of 
the Teacher Education faculty, will look at 
ways to increase parental involvement. Dr. 
Robert Picirilli, dean, will address a general 
sion of the conference on the integration 
ith and learning. Others on the program 

harles Harpton, John and Martha 

Carter, and Coach Mark Johnson. 
Guest speakers from FWB day schools in­ 

clude Roger Hood, Wayne Patton, Gary 
Maines, Barry McCoy, and Mirian Costas, 
Several principals will comprise a panel that 
will discuss fund-raising ideas for Christian 
schools. 

For more information on the conference, 
please call or write: 

Dr. Kenneth Riggs 
c/o Free Will Baptist Bible College 

3606 West End Avenue 
Nashville, Tennessee 37205 

FWD Writers' Conference 
To Be Held On Campus 

Writers, experienced or amateur, are in­ 
vited to a Writers· Conference, sponsored 
by Randall House Publications, that will be 
held on campus May 13-14, 1983. Thomas 
A. Noton, the founder and editorial mana­ 
ger of The Christian Writer, will speak and 
conduct a series of practical workshops. 

Mr. Moton has been published in Writer's 
Digest, and his biblical novel, Thieves, was 
given an excel lent review in Saturday 
Evening Post. 

Workshops will also be held by Contact 
editor Dr. Jack Williams, Larry Hampton, 
and Bert Tippett. 

If you are interested in more information, 
please write to Dr. Malcolm Fry, c/o Randall 
House Publications, P 0. Box 17306, Nash­ 
ville, Tennessee 37217 

Music Department Retreat 
Proves Special Blessing 
The annual retreat for music students, 

held each fall at Camp Na-Co-Me, southwest 
of Nashville, provides a full weekend for con­ 
centrated rehearsals of special music pro­ 
grams. But it is also a time for the students 
and teachers who attend to seek a special 
touch from the Lord that makes their music 
meaningful. 

On October 22-24, 143 teachers and stu­ 
dents attended the 12th annual music retreat. 
Members of the College Choir and Mixed 
Chorus worked on music for the Missionary 
Conference, a presentation of Saint-Saens 
"Christmas Oratorio," and Menotti's "Amahl 
and The Night Visitors." 

In addition to large chunks of rehearsal 
time, the schedule was generously sprinkled 
with times for testimonies, Bible classes, 
relaxation, and vespers. Dr. Vernon Whaley, 
Music Department coordinator, taught three 
lessons from the Book of James. Richard 
McDonald and Rodney Whaley, teachers in 
the department, also conducted services. The 
result: A large number of students yielded 
themselves for full-time Christian service and 
renewed commitments to live holy lives. 
"Music retreat is more than a scheduled 

rehearsal," says Dr. Whaley. "We are inter­ 
ested in developing our musicians spiritually, 
emotionally, and mentally ... The 1982 retreat 
reaped a harvest of young people who com­ 
mitted themselves to total obedience to 
Christ." 

$50,000-Christmas Project 
Needs Your Cooperation 

More than 500 Bible College students and 
employees will represent the school during 
the Christmas holidays in an effort to raise 
$50,000 for the general operating fund, 
according lo Paul Ketteman, public relations 
director. 
This is the seventh annual Christmas Proj 

ect to be promoted for the college. Last year, 
the total raised in gifts, signed checkbooks 
and commitments was over $55,000. 

If you are approached by someone from 
the Bible College, or are in a special serv­ 
ice, please help. Or, if you wish to send a 
special gift, you may mark it for the 
Christmas Project. The drive will help to 
meet the college's $600.000-gift budget 
for this year. Gifts may be sent to: 

Free Will Baptist Bible College 
3606 West End Avenue 

Nashville, Tennessee 37205 



Keli Harvey is 
interviewed by 

Rev. Eugene 
Waddell. 

Dr. Miley drives home a point 
with Becky Nicholson. 

1982 
Missionary 
Conference 
Foreign Missions Conference 
One of Greatest at FWBBC 
The recent Missions Conference, held on 

campus November 1-3, has been hailed as 
one of the most outstanding ever held at the 
college. "I cannot remember that we have 
ever had a better missions conference," said 
Dr. Robert Picirilli, looking back over 27 
years of such meetings. 

Bobby Aycock, missions teacher at the 
college, with 21 years of missionary experi­ 
ence, feels that the conference was a great 
unifying force, bringing together missions 
students and the rest of the student body in 
a common focus on world evangelization. 
We are al I involved in world outreach, 
whether we are missionaries or not,' he 
said. ' 
All of the foreign missionary speakers did 

well. The fields of Cuba Panama India 
France, and Ivory Coast were represented. 
General Director Rolla Smith and Associate 
Director Eugene Waddell surveyed the need 
from their perspective as administrators in 
the FWB Foreign Missions Department. 

It is widely agreed that "Mom" Mabel 

MILLIOD 

Willey added a very special dimension to 
the conference. With an enthusiasm that 
belied her 77 years, she retraced the path 
of the Lord's leading in the ministry that she 
and her husband, Thomas, carried on, first 
in Panama and later in Cuba. She spoke in 
three services. Her final invitation to full sur 
render to the will of God opened the door 
for the Holy Spirit to lead more than a 
hundred to the altar. 

Other missionary participants were John 
Murray, Norman Richards, and Carlisle 
Hanna. 

Dr. LaVerne Miley made several observa­ 
tions following the conference. "The Holy 
Spirit impressed upon our hearts the chal­ 
lenge and obligation of sharing Christ with 
the whole world. Commitments were made 
in response to this moving of the Spirit. 
Some have since then joined the Foreign 
Missions Fellowship (on campus), testifying 
to the Spirit's working in their lives and their 
subsequent yielding to Him to go where he 
leads." Dr. Miley served for 19 years as a 
missionary to Ivory Coast and now teaches 
at FWBBC, 

Mrs. Barker plays Minnie Pearl. 

"Music City, I.S.A." 
Theme For Fall Banquet 

The FWBBC faculty. staff and students 
took a musical tour of Nashville on October 
15, when the fall banquet was unveiled. The 
theme was "Music City. I.S.A.. 

Tour guide for the evening was junior Jeff 
Stegall. Stops included imaginary visits to 
Vanderbilt's Dudley Field, where a brass 
ensemble performed Purcell's "Festival 
Prelude, .. and a recording studio, where 
sophomore Amy Ellis was cutting a record. 
Other performances were a bluegrass quar 
tet. public relations assistant Frank Breeden 
at the piano, and music teacher Lym 
Hodges, who sang Puccini's "One Fine Day 
from Madam Butterfly. A highlight for the 
evening was a surprise visit by "Cousin 
Minnie Pearl," played by Mrs. Lynda Barker. 
student supervisor. 

An excellent program. a fine meal and 
good fellowship combined to provide a 
memorable evening for the college family. 

Billy Hanna 

Fall Revival Ranks High 
Among Campus Meetings 

This year's campus revival, October 6-10, 
will be remembered as one of the outstand­ 
ing meetings conducted at FWBBC. Rev. 
Billy Hanna, pastor of Trinity FWB Church, 
Bowling Green, Kentucky, preached a series 
of messages that touched the hearts of 
many. 

In service after service, the Spirit moved 
across the people. The altar area was full 
several times and people had to kneel in the 
aisles. 
The campus has felt the touch of God. 

Lives have been changed. The college family 
thanks God for His work and for that of His 
servant, Billy Hanna. 

Pray that commitments made will be kept 
and that the revival spirit will spread. 



South Georgia FWB Churches 
Welcome College Students, 
Teachers. 

Seven FWBBC teachers and 26 students 
attended the South Georgia Association at 
Baxley on Saturday, October 23, and con 
ducted Sunday morning services in 29 
churches on October 24, in a drive that re­ 
suited in nearly $ 12,000 in gifts, checkbooks 
and commitments to the college develop· 
ment fund, according to Ronald Creech, 
director of development. The 33 FWBBC 
representatives chartered a bus for the trip 
and reported a warm welcome from the 
Georgia pastors and laymen. 

Visitors from the college were featured on 
the associations program. Messages were 
preached by Dr. Stanley Outlaw, Dr. Kenneth 
Riggs and Rev. Jeff Gaskins. Others brought 
special music. 

Gifts to the college in Sunday morning of­ 
ferings, checkbooks and commitments aver­ 
aged over $400 from each of the churches 
involved. Some 22 decisions made in Sun­ 
day morning services were also reported and 
over 100 prospective students were 
contacted. 

Both visitors from the college and host 
pastors gave enthusiastic reports on the 
results of the weekend. 

Mr. Creech praised the men who worked 
with him to arrange and carry out plans for 
the weekend, and for the generous financial 
support. "I hope to plan more of these special 
weekends in Georgia and in other states," he 
said. 

WHO'S WHO STUDENTS- SEATED: M. Archer, K. Coats. J. Underwood, J. King. V. Waller. 
Standing: E. Smith. M. Riggs, M. Stafford, B. Peters, R. Kinnick. T. Steele. L. Bryan. D. Williams, N. McFall 

Fourteen Seniors Chosen For "Who's Who" 
The Bible College faculty recently selected 14 seniors who were nominated to appear 

in the 1982-83 edition of "Who's Who Among Students In American Universities and Col 
leges." The compilers of the annual list of outstanding college students have informed 
F\WBBC that all 14 have been accepted and will be included in this year's volume. 

Some of the criteria weighed by the faculty were spiritual maturity, scholarship, leader· 
ship, and future potential. 

The annual "Who's Who volume has been published since 1934 to honor students in 
more than 1,300 colleges and universities in all 50 states and several foreign countries. 
These are the 1982-83 "Who's Who seniors at Free Will Baptist Bible College: 

Merle Archer-Greeneville, TN 
Larry Bryan-Nashville, TN 
Kathy Coats-Norton, VA 
Janet King-Cramerton, NC 
Randy Kinnick-Johnson City, TN 
Norman McFall Florence, AL 
Brian Peters-Hampton, VA 

Mark Riggs-Russellville, AL 
Eddie Smith-Guin, AL 
Myron Stafford-Smithville, MS 
Tim Steele-Detroit, Ml 
Jackie Underwood-Florence, AL 
Vivian Waller-Kinston, NC 
Danny Williams-Asheville, NC 

ARKANSAS-Dr. Riggs, 12/16-19, Old Reyno FWB, Reyno. 
CALIFORNIA--Mr. Breeden, 2/5, Golden Gate Ass'n, Richmond; 
2/6 (AM), Petaluma FWB, Petaluma; 2/6 (PM), Sherwood Forest 
FWB, El Sobrante; 2/8, Fairfield FWB, Suison; 2/9, Modesto FWB, 
Modesto; 2/11 (AM), California Christian College, Fresno; 2/12, Center 

Ass'n, Sanger; 2/13 (AM), Harmony FWB, Fresno; 2/13 (PM), North­ 
side FWB, Stockton. MICHIGAN---Mr. Breeden, 12/19 (AM}, First 
FWB, Benton Harbor. SOUTH CAROLINA-Mr. Breeden, 1/20-21, 
District Cont., Camden; 1/21-22, Beaver Creek Cont, Whitney. 
WISCONSIN-Mr. Breeden, 12/22, First FWB, Wausau. 

CALENDAR ¢ BULLETIN 
Of Campus Events 

Dec. 13-16 Semester Exams 
Dec. 17-Jan. 3 Christmas 

Vacation 
Jan. 4 Spring Semester 

Registration 
Jan. 5 Classes Begin 
Jan. 6-8 High School 

Basketball 
Tournament 

Feb. 1 Faculty Music/ 
Drama Recital 

Feb. 11-12 Spring Banquets 

(: 


